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GENERAL 

PRC FOREIGN MINISTRY HOLDS WEEKLY PRESS BRIEFING 

U.S. Tour Cont irmed 

OW291000 Beijing XINHUA in English 0955 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 29 (XINHUA) — A Chinese Government delegation led by Yang 
Shangkun, vice-chairman of the Central Military Commission, will pay an official visit 

to the United States and Canada respectively from May 15 to 27 and May 27 to June 7, at 

the invitation of the governments of the two countries. 

This was announced by a Foreign Ministry spokesman at today's wecvkly news briefing. 

The spokesman also said that State Councillor Fang Yi will be deputy head of the 
4elegation. 

Latin American Tour Announced 

OW291006 Beijing XINHUA in English 0959 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 29 (XINHUA) -- A delegation of the Chinese “National People's 
Congress led by Vice-Ca.irman of its Standing Committee Huang Hua will pay a goodwill 
visit to Mexico, Colombia and Peru beginning from May 3 as guests of the congresses of 

the three countries. 

This was announced by a Chinese Foreign Ministry spokesman at the weekly news brief ing 

here this afternoon. 

Netherlands Premier to Visit 

OW291012 Beijing XINHUA in English 1007 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 29 (XINHUA) — At the invitation of Premier Zhao Ziyang, Prime 
Minister Ruud Lubbers of the Kingdom of the Netherlands will pay an official visit to 
China from May 10 to 16 in the company of Minister of Foreign Affairs van den Broek. 

This was announced by a Chinese Foreign Ministry spokesman at a weekly news brief ing 

here this afternoon. 

PRC, ROK Meeting Denied 

OW291016 Beijing XINHUA ix. English 1008 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 29 (XINHUA) — A Chinese Foreign Ministry spokesman said today 
that the report by KYODO News Service on April 25 about the so-called direct talks 

between the Chinese foreign minister and South Korean foreign minister in Bangkok is a 

sheer fabrication. 

"It is at least very irresponsible to release such a report.” the spokesman said at 

today's weekly news briefing. 
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UNITED STATES 

U.S. URGED TO FURTHER RELAX TECHNOLOGY TRANSFER 

OW281018 Beijing BEIJING REVIEW in English 20 Apr 87 p 4 

[Notes From the Editors” article by Han Baocheng: “On U.S. Technological Transfer”| 

[Text] The recent change of attitude in Washington towards technology exports to China 
has facilitated a trade expansion. In 1983, the United States moved China into a less 
restricted category of technology customers, from group P to V. According to a 

resolution taken by Co-ordinating Committee for Export Control (COCOM) in September 
1985, the categories of technology to be exported to China which need only the approval 
by the exporting country’s government and not by unanimous approval of COCOM, increased 

from 7 to 27, and W by the end of last year. 

Recently U.S. Secretary of Commerce Malcom Baldrige again proposed relaxing controls 

over exports to China, including issuing a distribution licence to China. This 

positive attitude is welcomed. 

However, there are still some obstacles to the development of the Sino-U.S. technology 
trade. Much remains to be done to show that Washington is taking appropriate, concrete 

actions. The steps already taken to remove contre!s on technology export to China are 

far from enough. 

Of the technology import items China applied for last year, only 60 percent were 

approved by the U.S. Government departments concerned, some exportable items were 
turned down. This has left the Chinese enterprises in a passive position. At the same 
time it deprived U.S. enterprises of business and weakened their competitiveness. 

The United States relaxed control over exports only; technology transfer is still under 
strict control. Equipment has been delivered while approval for the know-how has been 
delayed. Furthermore, <<rtain restrictions, which should heve been Lifted when China 

was placed in its new category, remain. For instance, the United States refused to 
give China exemption from examination for the export of small quantities of products 
and restricts the export of technical data. 

Quantities and sophistication are both important in measuring whether trade has 

seveloped substantially. The United States has given much publicity to how it has 

eased restrictions on technology exports to China, citi: de number of export licences 
in has approved. 

These statistics, however, do not show the degree of victual relaxation of controls. 

For instance, some approved sales came only after the Usited States learnt that other 
countries were intending to sell the same category of technology or products to China. 
The export of some products was decontrolled only in light of what it thought China 
could itself ¢roduce. The United States also delayed for many years the export of some 
technologies, or approval on some of China's applications, not giving approval until 

more advanced technology has appeared and the technology China bougt.t had become 

relatively backward. These practices rendered U.S. relaxation of control over its 
technology export to China alsmost mesauingless. 

It should be noted that som far-sighted U.S. entrepreneurs and government officials 

are enthusiastic about technoligy exports to China. This is because: ‘1) They 
consider it an important way of expanding .S. ecemomic and trade relations with China; 
(2) They are aware that since China needs to inport large amounts of technology and 

equipment to fuel the socialist modernization drive now under way, i! consi itutes a 
huge, potential market for their technology exports; and (3! America's lead in many 
fields of technology is slipping; the hindering of its technology exports can only lose 
opportunities for its own entrepreneurs to compete in China. 
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China has been consistent in its attitude towards technology imports. It attaches 
great importance to developing co-operation with foreign enterprises by integrating 
technology with trade. Those who adopt an open policy towards China and transtecr 
technology on favourable terms will certainly be in an advantageous, competitive 
position in trade with China. Many countries are well aware of this. 

As regards keeping technology secret, China has never viclated agreements by 
transferring to a third party technology or advanced equipment it has imported from 
either the United States or any other country. This has earned China a good reputation 
among its trade partners. 

Let's hope that the United States will take real steps to demonstrate more fully its 
and COCOM's relaxat.on of cont ol over technology exports to China. It will benefit 
both sides. 

BEIJING REVIE\ DOUBTS EARLY DEPLOYMENT OF SDI 

OW281040 Beijing BEIJING REVIEV . lish 20 Apr 8? p 10, 11 

[International“ article by Zhuang Qubing: “SDI Eariy Deployment boubt ed“ 

[Text] At the beginning of this year, U.S. Defence Secretary Caspar Weinberger 
announced that the United States might begin deploying the first phase of the “Star 
Wars” programme, officially known as the Strategic Defence Initiative (SDI), sometime 
in 1993 to 1994. To clear the way for extensive testing and early deployment of SDI, 
the Reagan administration is trying to make a broad interpretation of the 1972 
Anti-ballistic Missile (ABM) treaty, which bans “developments, testing and deployment” 
of any space-based missile defense system. 

The White House is concentrating on a looser interpretation of the treaty and trying to 
make some of its definitions ore flexible because of intense pressure from Congress 

not to violate the ABM treaty, which is the last major surviving arms control agreement 
between the superpowers. Some Pentagon officials maintain that there are no obstacles 

to deploying the first phase of SDI because the treaty's provisions on space testing 
are unclear. 

In addition, since President Reagan proposed the construction of the U.S. strategic 
defense system or March 23, 1983, many components of the project have been developed 
and are waiting to be tested. For example, the “Delta-181 space test programme” cannot 
be used until its space-based kinetic weapons system (rail gun) has been shown to work. 

Though U.S. Secretary of State George Shultz has told the public that no decision on 
deploying early elements cf SDI would be made before the end of 1988, Weinberger's 
statement has elicited strong reactions from allies such as Jritain, Federal Germany, 
Canada and Japan, who want to be consulted on the issue. 

Debate on Capitol Hill has warmed up recently. SDI opponents, headed by Senate Armed 
Services Committee Chairman Sam Nunn, warned that if the White House did not consult 
Congress ond U.S. allies before making a decision, it “would provoke a constitutional 
confrontation of profound dimensions.” He addid that dissension on the part of Western 
allies “would put tense pressure on funding” and lead to further cuts in the SDI 
budget. 

The committees defence biil for 1987 asked the government to not only “emphasize 
options for near-term deployment as a hedge” against a possible Soviet ABM break-out in 
the near-term, but also to consider adjusting the pace and scope of SDI once the 
Soviets agreed to “significant, stabilizing and verifiable reductions in strategic 
offensive forces.” 
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Other lawmakers oppose using SDI as a bargaining chip but strowugly support its early 

deployment. Among them is Congressman Kemp, who argued in a letter to Sam Nunn, “While 

you are debating terminology, the Soviets are deploying strategic defences.” 

On technical ground, deploying the first phase of SDI would be feasible only once some 

much-needed new technologies mature. 

The original proposal for SDI to be completed in 20-30 years, called for it to be a 
layered, preferential defence system that could intercept attacking missiles at any of 

the four phases of flight launching, early and late mid-course, and terminal jus’. 
before attacking. The cumulative effects would mean that if each tier could destroy 
only half of the attack force, 94 percent would be destroyed overall. 

The first tier, which would destroy the multiple-warheads missiles within 3-5 minutes 
before the warheads scatter, involves “futuristic technologies” such as directed energy 

weapons (laser and particle beams), kinetic weapons system and advanced sensors. 
Considering how long it will take to perfect these new technologies, some people have 
suggested a “point defence” principle which would only protect U.S. missile bases. But 
this suggestion was overruled by Weinberger. 

Under Weinberger's new timetable, SDI would still be desiyned as an impenetrable 

det ens ive shield over tie entire United States. But there are rumours that the early 

deployment project will use more traditional technc logy instead of future technology. 

The new system would still consist three tiers, but could be more vulnerab.e due to 

the absence of some key components and technologies. Non-use of space rocket 

interceptors would allow many warheads to penetrate the first layer of the system and 

the second layer s ability to distinguish real weaheads fron dummies will be poorer. 

Moreover, only one layer of the three is space-based with small rockets mounted on 
hundreds of o- biting “garage” satellites, the other two would be ground-based. Even 
$0, putting the 8 million pounds of components into orbit will require 125 flights by a 
space shuttle. Gerald Yonas, former chief scientist of the Strategic Defence 

Organization, said it would take 1° years to start the limited defence system. 

Regarding taking advantage of the provisions of the ABM treaty, the Reagan 

administration has invoked agreed statement D, attached to the treaty, which says the 

treaty does not prohisit adopting new technologies for research and testing, but not 

deployment, of strategic defence. However, some former U.S. arms negotiators, such as 

Harold Brown, Cetera . Smith and Raymond L. Garthoff, disagree with this 

interpretation. Garthoff maintains that the so-called new technology as well as 

traditional technology are prohibited by section 2 of the treaty, which ftorbids 

anti-miscile systems, including present-day intercepting rockets, launchers and ABM 

radar. He also said the world currently” (present day) should not be defined as “until 
now". Former Secretary of State Williams P. Rogers told Congress that section 2 

applies to anti-missile systems which use either traditional or future technology. 

A 1985 bill passed by Congress said Si could not be deployed unless the President 

could offer clear evidence that its cost would be woch less than that of the Soviet 
Un ns counter-measures. So, in the absence of heavy pressure either from t*e Soviets 

or from Western allies, the lawmakers are unlikely to loosen the pursestrings. 

The Soviet Union, absorbed in accelerating economic development and carrying out a 

“fundamental reform” of ite economic structure, suggested early last month the 
withdrawal of medium-range suclear missiles from Europe, and giving up the linkage 

between that issue and SDI, as it had insisted on at the Icelanuw summit. [paragraph 

continues | 
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In addition, ““scow recently proposed a ban on chemical weapons. [he Soviets’ sew 
posture in arms control has further weakened the position of the U.S. hard-liners to 
accelerate SDI devel >pment and teployment. 

U.S. OFFICIAL ON ‘BALANCED’ REPORTING OF PRC MEDIA 

OW250648 Bea jing XINHUA in Englisn 0603 GMT 25 Apr 87 

[Text] Washington, April 24 (XINHI'A) -- Chinese media present their readers with more 
balanced, more factual, more comprehensive and more objective news events about the 
United States than a few years ago, a U.S. official said today. 

Dr. James Huskey, researcher from the United States Information Agency, made the 

remarks at the fifth annual seminar on U.S.-China relations held here by the U.S.-China 
Peoples Friendship Association from April 23 to 24. 

He said Chinese media in the past several years has presented the Chinese readers with 
more balanced, more factural, ore comprehensive and more objective coverage of news 

events about the United States. 

Dr. Huskey said Chinese journalists have not only reported the achievements of the 
United States, its advanced side, but also factually presented its problem. 

He said it is a good sign, and the flow of information like this will help China in its 
drive to reform t*e country. 

Participants at the seminar also discussed China's rural and educational reforms, its 
contribution to world peace, its place in world energy trade and other topics. 

They also reviewed the recent political situation in China and the development of 
Sino-Soivet relations. 

On last December's student demonstrations in China, some participants who recently 
visited China said based on their own experience in China, very few Chinese over the 

age of 30 supported such demonstrations, and even senior college students also opposed 
such actions. 

They said people want reform, not chaos. 

U.S. NAVAL OFFICIAL ENTERTAINSD IN REITING 

OW241523 Beijing XINHU, in English 1520 GMT 24 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 24 (XINHUA) — Zhang Ausan, deputy ava: commander of the 
Chinese People's Liberation Army, gave a bancwet for a naval training delegation from 
the United States led by Vice Admiral N.R. Tarn, chief of the education and training 

command of the U.S. Navy, here this evening. 

The visitors arrived here yesterday. 
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USSR ASKS ELIMINATION OF INF, SHORT-RANCE MISSILES 

OW281921 Beijing XINHUA in English 1906 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Text]! Geneva, April 28 (XINHUA) — The Soviet deputy chief negotiator said today the 
Soviet Union has proposed elimination of all medium- and short-range missiles in Europe 
in its draft treaty. 

Aleksey Obukhov, who presented) the Soviet draft treaty on medium-range missiles to the 
U.S. at the Geneva talks yesterday, told a press conference that the Soviet Union has 
asked the U.S. side to immediately start negotiating the elimination of all 
shorter-range missiles in Europe, either separate from or as part of a treaty on 
mediw-range missiles. 

“Equal levels for the USSR and the U.S. in operational--tactical missiles would also be 
established on a global basis,” Obukhov said. 

The Soviet-U.S. eighth round of disarmament. talks on medium-range missiles resumed here 
en April 23. 

Obukov declared that most of the draft work for a treaty on medium-range miveiles has 
almost been accomplished though certain questions need a “political decision.” 

He pointed out that the Soviet draft is “a compromise document” which “takes into 
account a whole range of important provisions of the United States draft” tabled 
March 4. 

The United States and the Soviet Union agree on the elimination of l medium-range 
Euromissiles and reduction of other intermediate range missiles to 100 warheads for 
each side to be deployed in the Asian part of the Soviet Union and in the United States. 

However, the U.S. draft did not propose the elimination of all -horter-range wissiles. 
Instead, it called for “global constraints at equal levels” on such weapons in order to 
stifle the Soviet 6-1 superiority in shorter-range systems. 

Obukhov said the Soviet draft included “rigorous” verification provisions which s-e 
even “stricter” than the Americans’. 

“We stand for the most rigorous verification, for verification and inepection 
everywhere -- on missile dismantling sites, on the sites of their elimination, at 
ranges and military bases, including third countries, at depots and factories 
regardless of whether they are private or state-owned,” he said. 

The verification probleme cannot be solved within a few days, he said. The Soviet 
official admitted that the two sides have mistrust on the verification isewe, but he 
declared that the Soviet delegation came to Geneva “with an open mind.” 

Obukhov once again charged the United States with “unconstructive elements” in ites 
attitude toward the Strategic Defense Initiative which is wnacceptable to the Soviet 
Union. He said the United States is backing away from the agreements reached in 
Soviet-U.S. Reykjavik summit iast November. 

“We are aware thit we are facing difficult work, given the American approach,” he 
said. But he believed that a treaty could be signed this year. 
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NORTHEAST ASIA 

WANG ZHEN RETURNS FROM VISIT TO JAPAN 

OW271830 Beijing XINHUA in English 1514 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 27 (XINHUA) -- A delegation from the China-Japan Friendship 
Association led by its Honorary President Wang Zhen who is aleo vice-chairman of the 
Central Advisory Commission of the Chinese Communist Party (CPC) returned bere today at 
the end of its visit to Japan. 

Greeting the delegation at the airport were Qiao Shi, vice-premier and member of the 
Political Bureau of the CPC Central Committee, Deng Liqun and Wang Zhaoguo, both 
members of the Secreteriat of the CPC Central Committee, and Rong Gaotang, secretary 
general of the CPC Central Advisory Commission. 

YANG DEZHI ATTENDS DPRK ARMY DAY BANQUET 

OW241856 Beijing XINHUA in English 1826 GMT 24 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, ApriA 24 (XINHUA) — Major General Chong To-chol, military, naval and 
air attache of the Embassy of the Democratic People’s Repub ic of Korea, gave a banquet 
this evening in celebration of the 55th enmiversary of the townding of the Korean 
People's Army. 

Present were Yang Dezhi, member of the Political Bureau of the Chinese Communist Party 
Central Committee and chief of General Staff of the “hinese People’s Liberation Army, 

Qin Jiwei, alternate member of the CPC Central Commiitee and commander of the Bei jing 
military area. * 

Ru Kin, deputy chief of General Staff of the PIA, said that slong with the Chinese 
people, the FIA will, as always, resolutely support the just stand of the Korean 
Workers’ Party and government for independent ard peaceful reunification of the 
fatherland. 

He said that he hoped tha* the cause of Korea's reunification will be realized as early 
as possible and he wished the Korean People's Army groater succeseca in defending and 
building ite country. 

Chong To-chol said the Korean people's most urgent task is to realize the reunification 
of their country. 

He also thanked the Chinese Communist Party, Government and People's Liberation Army 
for their support to th- DPRK. 



I. 29 Apr 87 PRC INTERNRATIONAL AFFAIRS ci 
WESTERN EUROPE 

SPANISH PARTY DELEGATION ARRIVES FOR VISIT 

OW271454 Beijing XINHUA in English 1433 GMT 27 Apr 87 

{Text} Seijing, April 27 (XINHUA) — Alfonso Guerra, subsecretary general of the 
Spanish Socialist Workers’ Party (PSOE) and deputy prime minister, and his party 
arrived sere by air this evening on a friendly visit to China at the invitation of the 
Chinese Communist Party (CPC). 

They were greeted at the airport by Zhu Liang, head of the International Liaison 
Lepartment of CPC Central Committee. 

Relations between [the] CPC and [the] PSOE were officially established in 1984. 

The Spanish guests are scheduled to visit Kian, Hangzhou and Shanghai. 

Deputy Premier Meets Zhao 

OW281156 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 0628 GMT 28 Apr 87 

{Text} Beijing, April 28 (XINNUA) — Zhao Ziyang, acting general secretary of the 
Chinese Communist Party Central Committee and premier, today expressed satisfaction 
over the development of relations between Chins and Spain. 

Zhao had a friendly talk with Alfonso Guerra, subsecretary general ei the Spanish 
Soc faltet Workers’ Party and deputy prime sinister, and bis par.y here today. 

The ruling Spanish Socialist Workers Party, the largest party ‘n Spain, established 
ties with the CPC in 1984. Zhao praised the iong history of the Spanish Socialist 
Workers’ Party and its heroic struggle against fascien. 

Over the past few years, Zhao said, the two perties and the teo countries have enjoyed 
very good relations. They share similar vievs on the two furdamental issues of peace 
and development, and have common opinions of a number of major international issues. 

Zhao said that the two countries are working together to ease international tension, 

safeguard world ceace and promote intenations! economy. 

They have a sincere desire to develop relations between their respective political 
parties and countries, said Zhao. 

“Our common interests and aspirations are a solid foundation for the continuing growth 
of friendly relations between our two countries.” he added. 

Guerra said the Spanish people admire China's reform. The two parties are working hard 
to wodernize their own countries, «ma they share identical views on many international 
issves. 

He held that the exchange of visite between the leaders of the two countries on many 
occasions and exchanges between the two countries in culture, economic and trade have 

promoted mutual understanding between ‘he two peoples. 
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Zhao gave an account of China's foreign policy saying that China's independent and 

peaceful foreign policy is conéucive to the stability of the world and helps safeguard 
world peace. 

“We regard Western Europe a factor for the mintenence of peace. We believe that « 

united Western Europe and cooperation between China and Western Europe will play 
positive roles in safeguarding world peace,” Zhao added. 

Zhu Liang, head of the International Liaison Depa’tment of the CPC Central Committee, 
was present at the meeting. 

Talks With Wu Kueqian 

OW281022 Beijing KINHUA in English 1006 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Text] dei ing. april 28 (XINHUA) -- Chinese State Councillor and Foreign Minister Wu 
KXuegian and visiting Spanish Deputy Prime Minister Alfonso Guerra discussed bilateral 
relations and international issues for two hours and a hait here today. 

Wu, also a member of the Political Bureau of the Chinese Communist Party Central 
Committee, and Guerra, subsecretary general of the rul’ ~~ Spenieh Workers’ Socialist 
Party, expressed satisfaction over the smooth developmen’ of relations and hoped for 
closer ties between the two parties and two countrics. 

Over a wide range of international issues, the two men found their views identical or 
simile. They agreed that China and Spain should work with other peace-loviug 
countries for peace, development, disarmament and relaxation of the international 
situation. 

Wu said that it is China's long-term policy to further its relations with Spain and 
other West European countries in the political, economic and other fields. He said he 
was convinced that with China opening up further, Sino-Weset European relations will 
surely continue to grow. 

Guerra assured Wu that Spain and ofher West Furopean countries are ready to foster 
stable politicsi and economic cooper. ion with China. 

Tonight Wu is scheduled to host a dinner in honor of Guerra and hie party, who arrived 
here yesterday 

ZHAO ZIYANG MESTS WITH AUSTRIAN AMBASSADOR 

OW231218 Beijing XINHUA in English 1149 GMT 23 Apr 87 

{Text} Beijing, April 23 (XINHUA) ~~ Premier Zhao Ziyang met here today the Ambassador 
of the Republic of Austria to China . K. Dr. Paul Ullmann. 
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STROUGAL'S VISIT CONTINUED; TALKS WITH DENG 

OW260644 Beijing XINIUA in English 0624 GMT 26 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 26 (XINHUA) -- China and Czechosolvakia share common language on 
many issues, senior leader Deng Xiaoping said while meeting Czechoslovak Premier 

Lubomir Strougal and his party at the Great Hall of the People here this morning. 

Deng, chairman of the Central Adviso y Commission of the Chinese Communist Party, told 

Strougal, also member of the Presidium of the Czechoslovak Communist Party Central 
Committee, “You've done 4 good job. It is not easy for you to have achieved so much 

especially after a period of difficulty. You've done better than we.” 

Deng described the ten years of “Cultural Revolution” in China as a period of asking 

for troubles and disasters. However, he said, it has provided lessons and the China's 
current policy was formulated after summing up the lessons of the ten chaotic years. 

“We've been doing better over the past eight years since the Third Plenary Session of 

the llth Party Central Committee,” he said. What is essential is to make clear what is 

socialism and communism and how to build socialism. 

Agreement Signed; Departs Bei jing 

OW260856 Beijing XINHUA in English 0820 GMT 26 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 26 (XINHUA) -- The China Ocean Shipping Company and 
International Shipping Co. Ltd. of Czechoslovakia signed an agreement on setting up a 
Sino-Czechoslovak shipping company here this afternoon. 

Chinese Premier Zhao Zinyang and his Czechoslovak counterpart Lubmir Strougal looked on 
while the general managers of the two parties to the agreement signed the document. 

Jointly run by the two countries, the new company is expected to serve the increasing 

trade between the two countries. 

Also signed today was an agreement on Czechoslovakia transferring to China the 

techniques of Tatra B15 automobiles. 

After the ceremony, Zhao said goodbye to Strougal, who then left by special plane on a 
visit to Shanghai in the company of Chinese Minister of Water Resources and Electric 

Power Qian Zhengying. 

Greeted by Shanghai Mayor 

OW271421 Shanghai City Service in Mandarin 0000 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Text] Lubomir Strougal, premier oi the Czechoslovak Socialist Republic, accompanied 

by Qian Zhengying, head of the Chinese Government reception group and minister of water 
conservancy and power, arrived in Shanghai from Beijing by special plane yesterday 

afternoon for a visit. 

In the evening, Mayor Jiang Zemin hosted a banquet at the Heping Restaurant to extend 

the most sincere welcome to the friendly emissaries of the Czechoslavak people. 
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Mayor Jiang Zemin and Premier Strougal gave toasts at the banquet, which was filled 
with comradely feelings. 

Jiang Zemin said: Shanghai is willing to further develop friendly relations, expand 
trade, carry out economic and technological cooperation with Czechoslavakia, and learn 
from its precious experience. 

Strougal said: We are proud of the fact that decades ago we a’ready established close 
cooperation with Shanghai. Flowers blossomed along the path of our cooperation in the 
past, and they are blooming today. The prospects are very good. We must take good 
care of this cooperation just as we take care of our eyes. Let us make greater efforts 
to develop the cooperation between us. 

Minister Qian Zhengying, Vice Mayor Ye Gonggqi, and Zhang Dake, Chinese ambassador to 
Czechoslavakia, attended the banquet. 

Arrives in Guangzhou 

OW271204 Beijing XINHUA in English 1155 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Text] Guangzhou, April 27 (XINHUA) — Visiting Czechoslovak Premier Lubomir: ‘Strouga! 
and his party arrived in Guangzhou from Shanghai this afternoon in the company of 
Chinese Minister of Water Resources and Electric Power Qian Zhengying. 

Strougal visited the Guangzhou E port Commodity Fair after his arrival in Guangzhou. 
Later, he went to the Shenzhen Special Economic Zone by train. 

The Czechoslovak visitors flew in Shanghai yesterday afternoon. In Shanghai earlier 
today, Strougal and his party visited the Baoshan Iron and Steel Complex. Writing in 
the visitors book, Strougal expressed admiration for the project, which, he said, 
illustrates the importance attached by Chinese leaders to the country's metallurgical! 
industry. 

In Shanghai, Strougal also took a boat excursion along the Huangpu River this morning. 
Shanghai Mayor Jiang Zemin hosted a dinner for the Czechoslovak visitors yesterday 
evening. 

Visits Shenzhen Economic Zone 

0281238 Beijing XINHUA in English 1215 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Text] Shenzhen, April 28 (XINHUA) -- Visiting Czechoslovs. Premier Lubomir Strougal 
and his party visited here today a Sino-foreign joint venture enterprise, a harbor and 
an exhibition of local industrial products in Shenzhen, one of Chin s four special 
economic zones. 

They were also briefed by local officials on the development of the zone. 

During the briefing, Strougal inquired about the zone's future development, proportion 
of foreign investment in joint ventures, foreign exchange rate, financial policies and 
government administration as well as the living standards of the local people, prices 
and the city's policy on issuing loans. 

He also expressed admiration for the special economic zone, saying that Czechoslovakia 

should learn from Shenzhen. 
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Strougal and his party were honored at a luncheon hosted by the governments of 

Guangdong Province and Shenzhen City. They left here for Guangzhou by train this 

evening. 

Ends Visit, Leaves Bei jing 

OW291100 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 0812 CMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 29 (XINHUA) -- Czechoslovak Premier Lubomir Strougal wound up 
his official goodwill visit to China and left here by special plane for home this 

afternoon. 

Chinese Minister of Water Conservancy and Electric Power Qian Zhengying, who had 
accompanied Strougal on the tour of other parts of China, conveyed Premier Zhao 
Ziyang's regards to the Czechoslovak premier. Zhao Ziyang highly evaluated Strougal 3 
visit to China. 

Seeing Strougal and his party off at the airport were Qian Zhengying, Vice-Foreign 

Minister Qian Qichen and Chinese Ambassador to Czechoslovakia Zhang Dake. 

The Czechoslovak visitors arrived here from Guangzhou this morning. At noon, Qian 
Lhengying entertained the Czechoslovak guests at a luncheon. 

HU QILI MEETS HUNGARIAN MEDIA DELEGATION 

OW241414 Beijing XINHUA in English 1345 GMT 24 Apr 87 

\Text] Beijing, April 24 (XINHUA) — Hu Qili, member of the Political Bureau of the 
Chinese Communist Party Central Committee, met a delegation from the Hungarian magazine 

“TARSADALMI SZEMLE” (SOCIAL REVIEW) here this afternoon. 

The leader of the delegation is Valeria Benke, member of the Hungarian Socialist 

Workers’ Party Central Committee, and editor-in-chief of the "TARSADALMI SZEMLE”. 

Hu, also [a] member of the Secretariat of the CPC Central Committee, said that the 
Chinese Communist Party and people attach great importance to the development of their 
friendship with the Hungarian Socialist Workers’ Party and people. 

denke said her visit to China has deepened mutual understanding between the two 

countries. 

Hu briefed the visitors on China s current economic structure reform. 

Xiong Fu, editor-in-chief of the journal "RED FLAG”, was present on the occasion. 

After their arrival in China on April le at the invitation of the journal "RED FLAG", 

the Hungarian guests have visited Hangzhou and Shanghai. They are scheduied to leave 

here for home tomorrow. 
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GU MU ARRIVES IN UGANDA; HOLDS PRESS CONFERENCE 

0W242032 Beijing XINHUA in English 1938 GMT 24 Apr 87 

[Text] Kampala, April 24 (XINHUA) -- Chinese State Councilor Gu Mu today expressed his 
country’s readiness to further the existing relations between China and Uganda. 

The Chinese Government delegation he lead, which arrived here this afternoon, was 
greeted by Ugandan Prime Minister Dr. Samson Kisekka. 

Addressing a press conference shortly after arrival at Entebbe International Airport, 
Gu Mu said China and Uganda have already enjoyed friendly relations. “I am here at the 
head of a high-powered delegation to discuss ways and means to further our existing 
relations. On our part we will be ready to cement our political and economic 
interactions as members of the Third World,” he said. 

On the attitude of the Chinese Government towards the new government of Uganda, Gu Mu 
said that the Chinese Government appreciated the attempt of President Museveni and his 
government to usher in a new stage of peace and tranquility for the citizens of Uganda. 

He also appreciated the policy being persued by the Ugandan Government towards 
reshaping the economy and political orientation of the Ugandan people. 

During his visit to Uganda, Gu Mu is expected to sign an agreement on the construction 
of a national stadium here with 60,000 seats estimated to cost 7.5 million U.S. dollars. 

While in Uganda, Gu Mu and his delegation, including Deputy Minister of Foreign 
Economic Relations and Trade Lu Xuejian, will hold talks with high Ugandan Gevernment 
officials to exchange views on bilateral trade and promote mutual understanding. 

He is also to inspect the Chinese medical team in Jinja, 80 kilometers east of Kampala, 
and a rice project built with Chinese aid at Kibimba, 180 kilometers east of the 
capital. 

This is the first time for a senior Chinese delegation to visit Uganda since its 
independence. 

Meets Ugandan Prime Minister 

OW250148 Beijing XINHUA in English 0122 GMT 25 Apr 87 

[Text] Kampala, April 24 (XINHUA) -- Ugandan Prime Mininster Dr. Samson Kisekka 
appreciated the Chinese assistance to Uganda at a banquet this evening in honour of the 
visiting Chinese State Councillor Gu Mu. 

In his speech at the banquet at the international conference centre here, Prime 

Minister Kisekka described the visit of the Chinese Government delegation led by Gu Mu 
as historical because it is the first visit by such a high-ranking delegation since 
Uganda's independence in 1962. 
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He said that when the NRM [National Resistance Movement] took to arms against the past 
regimes, “We drew tremendous inspiration from the 1949 victories and total success of 
the struggle of the Chinese people”. 

In reply, Gu Mu highly commended the NRM led by President Yoweri Museveni, saying that 
the NRM brought the civil war to an end through years of hard struggle and established 
the new government, thus bringing fresh hope to the economic recovery and national 
reconstruction of Uganda. 

He expressed his confidence that the Ugandan people who suffered greatly from the 
scourge of war will work hard ai continue to achieve successes in the cause of 
peaceful reconstruction. 

The leader of the Chinese delegation praised Uganda for pursuing a non-aligned policy 
and opposing imperialism, colonialism and racism of the South African regime. 

Noting that the Uganda Government have attached great importance to Sino-Ugandan 
relations, Gu Mu hoped that the two countries will continue to explore new ways and 
means for cooperation on the basis of equality and mutual benefit. 

Gu Mu and his delegation arrived here today for a three-day official visit to Uganda. 

Economic Accord Signed 

OW260224 Beijing XINHUA in English 0157 GMT 26 Apr 87 

[Text] Kampala, April 25 (XINHUA) -- China has agreed to provide Uganda with an 
interest-free loan of 80 million yuan (21.3 million U.S. dollars; within a period of 
five years from July 1 this year. 

This was contained in an agreement on economic and technical cooperation between the 
Chinese Government and the Ugandan Government signed here t is afternoon. 

The agreement was signed by Lu Xuejian, member of the visiting Chinese delegation and 
deputy minister of foreign economic relations and trade, and Ugandan Foreign Minister 
Ibrahim Mukiibi. 

Under the agreement, the loan shall be mainly used for the construction of a stadium 
and implementation of other projects to be decided upon by the two governments. 

Speaking at the signing ceremony, Mukiibi said this agreement will contribute to his 
country's rehabilitation programme. He described it as another example of the close 
relations and cooperation between Uganda and China and expressed the hope that such 
cooperation will be further cemented. 

Lu Xuejian said that the signing of the agreement made an excellent basis for further 
cooperation. 

Greeting the signing of the agreement, Gu Mu, Chinese state councillor and leader of 
the Chinese delegation, expressed the hope that the agreement will be fully 
accomplished. 
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Earlier today, the Chinese delegation held talks with Ugandan officials on ways to 
increase bilateral cooperation. They discussed how to increase trade including barter 
trade to mutual benefits. 

Chinese Ambassador to Uganda Jin Boxiong was present on both occasions. 

Received by Ugandan President 

OW270310 Beijing XINHUA in English 0128 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Text] Kampala, April 26 (XINHUA) -- Ugandan President Yoweri Museveni this evening 
received the Chines: Government delegation led by Chinese State Councillor Gu Mu at the 

state house in the port city of Entebbe. 

During the 50-minute meeting, Museveni briefed the Chinese guests on his government 
policy and said that his government would do everything possible to rehabilitate 
Uganda's economy ruined by the protracted war. 

“We now intend to develop agriculture on an all round basis and all our industries on 
an integrated economic policy,” he said. 

He praised the existing relations between Uganda and China and appreciated the 
assistance Uganda received from China. 

In reply, Gu Mu noted with appreciation the development of the friendly relations and 
cooperation between Uganda and China. He assured that the Chinese Government is ready 

to further develop the prevailing economic and friendly cooperation, adding that China 
is ready to explore new areas of bilateral cooperation. 

Early today Gu Mu and his delegation visited the Chinese-aided Kibimba rice scheme in 

eastern Uganda and a Chinese medical team at Jinja, 80 kilometers east of Kampala. 

The 1,736-acres farm in Kibimba, handed over to the Ugandan Government in 1983, now 
produces between 1,500 and 2,000 tons of rice a year. 

At a luncheon at Kibimba hosted by Ugandan Minister of Agriculture and Forestry Robert 
Kitariko who accompanied Gu Mu to the farm, the minister said this project is evidence 
that China has worked assiduously to strengthen its unity and cooperation with Uganda 
on the basis of equality and mutual benefit. 

Gu Mu expressed China's sincere wish to see that all the projects being undertaken by 

China and Uganda will be as fruitful as the Kibimba rice project. 

Receiving the l2-member Chinese medical team at Jinja, Gu Mu commended the medical 

workers for having served Third World people in difficult circumstances. 

Since the 12 members were sent to Uganda in July, 1985, they have given treatment to 

51,744 cases including 694 operation cases. 

The Chinese Goverrment delegation which arrived in Uganda on Friday is expected to 
leave for home tomurrow. 
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JI PENGFEI MENTS GUYANESE PRIME MINISTER 

0W241628 Beijing XINHUA in English 1521 GMT Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 24 (XINHUA) — Chinese State Councillor Ji Pengfei tonight met 
and feted Guyanese Prime Minister Hamilton Green here this evening. 

Green and his party arrived here for a short stay on his way home after visiting the 
Democratic People's Republic of Korea. 

SONG PING MEETS GUYANESE AGRICULTURE DELEGATION 

0271214 Beijing XINHUA in English 1209 GMT 27 Apr 87 

{Text] Beijing, April 27 (XINHUA) -- China and Guyana signed an agreement on their 
economic and technical cooperation here today. 

According to the agreement, China will provide an interest-free loan to Guyana for 
complete projects, technical cooperation and equipment for individual projects. 

Guyana will repay the loan in installment by means of convertible currencies or 
Guyanese exports as agreed upon by the two governments. 

Zheng Tuobin, Chinese minister of ‘foreign economic relations and trade, and Patrick 
Mekenzie, senior Guyanese minister of agriculture, signed the agreement on behalf of 
their respective governments. 

Prior to the signing ceremony, Song Ping, Chinese state councillor and minister in 
charge of the State Planning Commission, met Patrick Mekenzie and the Guyanese 
Government economic delegation he is leading. 

BARBADOS SEEKS CLOSER RELATIONS WITH PRC 

OW221152 Beijing XINHUA in English 1005 GMT 22 Apr 87 

[Text] Bridgetown, Barbados, April 21 (XINHUA) -- Barbados will continue to strengthen 
ties, including technical and cultural exchanges, with China, said a Barbadian official 

statement. 

According to a foreign policy statement published recently by the Foreign Ministry, 
China has provided “substantial assistance” to Barbados’ agriculture! sector, 
handicraft expertise importation and sports training. 

It said China has agreed to give Barbados an interest-free loan for the construction of 
a gymas ium. 

The document said Barbados “recognizes the importance of having a cordial and 
constructive relationship with China, a nation of enormous human and economic 
resources, and above all, a major global power with permanent membership on the U.N. 
Security Council.” 

Barbados gained independence from Britain in 1966 and established diplomatic relations 
with China 10 years ago. 
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DENG XIAOPING STRESSES NEED TO REDUCE ARMED FORCES 

HK290940 Hong Kong WEN WEI PO in Chinese 29 Apr 87 p 3 

[Report by WEN WEI PO reporters’ team: “Deng Xiaoping’s New Assessment of the World 
Situation; a Disclosure of the Inside Story of China's Disarmanent”] 

[Text] Beijing, 28 Apr -- A relevant source disclosed that ever since the enlarged 
meeting of the Central Military Commission decided in 1985 to reduce the size of the 
Armed Forces by I million, the personnel of the organs of the three PLA general 
departments have been reduced by nearly 50 percent; the Air Force, the Navy, and the II 
Artillery Corps have also made corresponding reductions; and 31 units at or above the 
Army level and 4,054 units at the divisional and regimental levels have been 
abolished. Beginning in 1985, some 600,000 cadres will withdraw from active service in 
3 years so that the ratio between officers and soldiers can be 1 to 3.3 (it was 1 to 
2.45 in the past). 

Beijing has revealed some specific results of the disarmament for the first time. The 
source also disclosed Deng Xiaoping’s remarks at the enlarged meeting of the Military 
Commission in 1985. Deng held that the military review at the 35th National ‘ia 
anniversary had a shortcoming. fe said: “I say it had a shortcoming. The fact that 
an 80-year-old man revieweo army units was a shortcoming.” He made a biting cemark 

the unwieldy military institutions at that time, saying: “With such unwieldy 
institutions, it is difficult for them even to move fast, let alone to direct military 
operations.” He pointed out that reducing the size of the Armed Forces by 1 million is 
a matter of giving offense, but he was determined to do so. He said: “This is a 

matter of giving offense! Let me give offense and not turn over this contradiction to 
the new chairman of the Military Commission.” After explaining the thesis that a world 
war is not likely to break out in the next dozen years or so, he said: Since we are 
sure of this, it isn’t worthwhile to spend more money on defense. We should release 
more money to engage in construction. We may as well make up our minds.” He added: 
“Even if war should break out, we should also diminish the swelling.” 

It has been reveaied that when Deng Xiaoping presided over the work of the Central 
Military Commission in 1975, he poin.ed out the primary task of the Army is to 
“diminish the swelling.” However, due to the outmoded idea “it is easier to get things 
done with more people” and the strategic idea of “making preparations for a big war, 
war at an early date, and nuclear var, the objective of diminishing the selling was 
not achieved. Thereupon, the decision to reduce the size of the Armed Forces by | 
million was taken. Yang Shangkun, executive vice chairman of the Military Commission, 
reportedly made great painstaking efforts in the disarmament work in 1985. 

BAN YUE TAN ENDORSEMENT OF ZHAO ZIYANG'S REPORT 

HK280951 Beijing BAN YUE TAN in Chinese No 7, 10 Apr 87 pp +-6 

[Article by BAN YUE TAN Reporter: “Sober ind Full of Confidence -- Hearing Premier 
Thabo s Seventh Government Work eport“ 

[Text] On the afternoon of 25 March 1967, a very special event took place at the Great 
Hall of the People in Beijing. More than 2,700 people's deputies from all over the 
country gathered there to hold the Fifth Session of the Sixth NPC and to listen to the 
seventh government report presented by Comrade Zhao Liyang since he became premier. 
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At the end of 1981, Premier Zhao presented his first government work report at the 
Fourth Session of the Fifth NPC. At that time, the party's ideological line of seeking 
truth from facts, which Comrade Deng Xiaoping and the older generation of proletarian 
vcevolutionaries were striving to restore, was again taking root in the hearts of the 
masses. In accordance with this line, se proposed in his report that “it is necessary 
to earnestly discard the old practices adopted long ago under the guidance of leftist’ 
ideas and, on the basis of the country's actual circumstances, to open up a new road 
characterized by realistic speed, better economic results, and more substantive 
benefits for the people.” 

More than 5 years have since passed. lu view of the new situation, in the government 
report he presented this time, he called for attention to two major problems: The 
problem of boosting production, practicing economy, increasing revenue, and cutting 
expenditure and that of adhering to the four cardinal principles and opposing bourgeois 
liberalization. Economic modernization is the central topic discussed in this report. 
The spirit of seeking truth fon facts permeates the report giving one the impression 
that it is both sensible and filled «ith confidence. 

The report began with Premier Zhao setting a high value on “the most outstanding 
achievements in socialist construction «ince the founding of the country” which have 
been made since the 34 Plenary Session of the IIth CPC Central Committee. He is 
positive that last year was one in which the people of various nationalities “continued 
to march forward victoriously on the road of building socialism with Chinese 
characteristics” under the party's leadership. 

This conclusion, which agrees with everyone's personal experience, is naturally 
heartily accepted by all. Furthermore, people pay special attention to another two 
things: 

First, the “economy,” which was “overheated” between the end of 1984 and 1985, has been 
basically readjusted, and this is considered “the most important economic achievement 
last year." Traditionally, people tend to think that the higher the economic growth 
rate, the better. In this report, it is pointed out that too high a growth rate means 
that the economy is “overheated” and that it must be checked and “be confined within 
the tracks of normal development” so that it will conform to the country’s national 
conditions and the laws governing economic development. 

Second, the report unreservedly revealed the difficulties besetting the country's 
economy, such as the excessive investment in fixed assets, the irrational investment 
makeup, the financial deficit, the sharp increase in the prices of some commodities, 
the imbalance between income and expenditure in foreign exchange, the deteriorating 
reasity and overstocking of some industrial products, great material consumption, the 
cising production cost, and bureaucracy and other unhealthy tendencies. 

Premier Zhao frankly pointed them out one by one. He said in his repoct: “While we 
view with approval the real nature of the overall situation and the major trends as 
things stand, we should also be able to soberly see that there are still many obstacles 
to our advance and that defects and problems can still be found in our work.” 

The deputies should be very familiar with the word “sober.” In recent years, whenever 
they listened to government reports, they have always felt that these reports are 
increasingly characterized by the pioneering spirit of a reformer and a scientific 
attitude and that they report both good and bad news and provide a review of the past 
as well as a picture of the future. [paragraph continues] 
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Before the session, after listening to voters’ opinions, many deputies on the one hand 
promised to faithfully relay their opinions at the session and, on the other, tried to 
reassure them by telling them that their experience told them that this Government Work 
Report would give expression to their desires. As expected, everyone is happy with 
Premier Zhao’s report. While listening to the report, one found that the party Central 
Committee and the State Council thoroughly understand the situation and the people's 
feelings, that the account of the country’s achievements is accurate, that they have 
compre \ensively and penetratingly analyzed the country’s difficulties and problems, and 
that the guiding principles and measures for solving problems and improving things are 
well-conceived and vigorous. It is no wonder that some deputies said in admiration: 
The more we listened to it, the more reassured we became. We are, more than ever 
before, full of confidence in the country's future. 

Obviously, the deputies’ reaction to the report can be accounted for in terms of some 
profound historical reasons. After experiencing the ups and downs in the past years, 
like the voters, they have installed in their minds a balance that can be used to weigh 
truths and untruths and merits and demerits. The unpleasant feelings in our minds are 
being steadily dispelled by a concrete fact. Our national economy has steadily grown 
at rather high rates for 8 consecutive years. This has not happened very often in the 
more than 30 years since the founding of the country. During these 8 years, the party 
and the government resolutely discarded Lin dises and the “gang of four's” abominable 
practice of confusing right and wrong and presenting a false picture of peace and 
prosperity, earnestly digested the lesson learned from past economic leadership work, 
which stressed nothing but the fulfillment of ambitious targets and which had brought 
the country nothing except false reputations and disasters, and began to stress a 
realistic attitude and the practical value of things. Given this sharp contrast, 
people have gradually come to the conclusion: The motherland’s four modernizations are 
steadily and smoothly developing precisely because the heads of our country have 
greater competence than before in directing economic work. 

When Premier Zhao was elaborating on the country's economic achievements in 1986, the 
deputies were reminded of the situation 2 years before. At that time, some localities 
still blindly strove to meet ambitious and unrealistic targets and jealously tried to 
outdo others by bringing about high growth rates. However, people were unaware of this 
and its harmfulness. In March 1985, at the Third Session of the Sixth NPC, Premier 
Zhao sounded the alarm, saying: “If we do not promptly put an end to na state of 
things, the practice of making false claims, formalism, people's proneness to boasting 
and exaggeration, and the practice of indiscriminately pooling funds and transferring 
resources will be encouraged, economic activities will be beset with problems, the 
reforms will be impeded” and “we will find it difficult to carry on with them.” Now, 
the “excessive heat" is being subdued and the national economy is beginning to properly 
develop. There are people who cannot resist the temptation to refer to our party and 
government leaders as skillful “skippers” who, with foresight, readjust courses and 
steer the ship to avoid submerged reefs and sail along the correct course. 

Impartial mass media in foreign countries have also expressed similar feelings. An 
editorial published in a North American newspaper in mid-March says: in such a 
developing country as China, “there are always frequent adjustments in the course of 
its modernization.” However, do not worry, because it seems that its authorities are 
sober-headed." 
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Really, our party and govermment leaders are indeed sober-headed. A sober-headed 
person can always make others feel that be is trustworthy. Thus, when Premier Zhao 
concluded his Government Work Report by saying, “We are hopeful about the country's 
future and are confident that we will triumph,” the Great Hall of the People 
immediately resounded with thunderous applause. 

BAN _YUE TAN VIEWS ANTI-LIBERALIZATION CAMPAIGN 

HK270530 Bei‘ing BAN YUE TAN in Chinese No 7, 10 Apr 87 

{Article by Kue Zhongxin (5641 0022 2450): “Why Is the Struggle Against Bourgeois 
Liberalization Said To Be a Protracted one? 

[Text] The CPC Central Committee has repeatedly pointed out that the struggle against 
bourgeois liberalization is a protracted one which mainly relies on protractedly doing 
thorough and painstaking educational work. By adhering to this guiding ideology we can 
prevent both broadening the scope of the struggle and carrying on the struggle 
perfunctorily and ensure its healthy development. 

To protractedly carry on the struggle and education is mot anyone's decision but the 
nature of the struggle against bourgeois liberalization. 

In addition to the economic factors and political and ideological reasons, the 
ideological trend of bourgeois liberalization also results from international 
influences as well as the domestic background. 

As we all know, du. to a development period of 100 to 200 years or even longer, the 
average living standards and the scientific and technological levels in some countries 
in the capitalist world are much higher than this WO-year-old socialist republic of 
ours. This disparity is a phenomenon caused by different historical conditions but not 
a result of different social systems. However, as long as this disparity exists it is 
inevitable that some people at home and abroad who lack a historical view and the 
knowledge about the theory of s tient ite socialism will have a misunderstanding that 
the socialist system seems to be not as good as capitale. Some people with ulterior 
motives might make use of this disparity in the process of historical development as 
well as some people's misunderstanding about this disparity to advocate their political 
ideas, engage in bourgeois liberalization, oppose socialiem and the correct leadership 
of the Communist Party of China in an attempt to lead China onto the capitalist road. 

To protractedly implement the principle of reform, opening up to the outside world, and 
invigorating the domestic economy, our country should open up to foreigs countries and 
introduce some advanced technology and managerial experiences of the advanced 
capitalist countries. However, during the process of protractedly implementing this 
basic state policy, some capitalist dregs will a’*s seize the opportunity to come into 
our country to corrupt some people. Therefore the struggle against bourgeois 
liberalization must be a protracted one. We wust be mentally prepared to protractedly 
carry on the struggle. 

In sum, the nature of the struggle against bourgeois liberalization is an issue of 
whether capitalism is good or socialism is good. To resolve this issue we need to give 
an answer in terms of the development of the social economy as well as a convincing 
explanation in terms of theory. 
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Since the 34 Plenary Session of the Lith CPC Central Committee our country hes made 
some gererally acknowledged great achievements in every field. However, being « 
developing country China is still in the junior stage of socialism. Therefore, the 
economy, culture, science, technology, etc. of our country are still relatively 
backwerd, the people's living standards are still relatively low, and the socia'ist 
Gemocracy and legal system still need to be perfected. To build our country into «a 
strong socialist modernized country with a high degree of civilization and democracy 
and to catch up with or survass developed capitalist countries economically and in 
science end technology to remove the soil where grows the ideological trend of 
bourgeois liberalization, it is still necessary for us to wage arduous struggles for 
several decades. 

In the polit.cal and ideological field, as early as in March of 1979, Comrade Deng 
Kiaoping clearly pointed owt that to realize the four modernization we gust uphold the 
four cardinal principles. At that time he pointed out that an extremely all oumber 
of people were advocating “the ideological trend of doubting or opposing the four 
cardinal pri~-iples,” or the ideological trend of bourgeois liberalization. A very 
timely alarm wust be sounded for the whole party, Comrade Kisoping expressed, and we 
must “exert great efforts to wage resolute struggles against the above-mentioned 
ideological trend of doubting the four cardinal principles.” During the 8 years since 
then comrades working on the ideological front in our country have done a lot of work 
and scored many achievements. However, since some comrades did sot take a clear-cut 
stand and attitude toward upholding the four cardinal principles and opposing the 
bourgeois liberalization, the ideological trend of bourgeois liberalization spread 
unchecked and resulted in rather serious consequences. To politically, ideologically 
and theoretically eliminate the impact of bourgeois liberalization over these years and 
prevent the erosive influence of bourgeois liberalization it is imperative to wage a 
protracted and unremitting struggic. 

Therefore, we must proceed from the angle of historical development and the economic 
and political domestic and international environment in which our country is building 
socialism with Chinese characteristics to fully understand the protracted nature of 
this struggle. 

Since this struggle is a protracted one it is unlikely that we can resolve the issues 
simply by leunching a campaign or calling several meetings. The ideological issues are 
rather complicated. Some are issues of political and ideological principles, while 
some are only ordinary issues of muddled understanding. Some people make mistakes on 
this iseve while making no mistakes at 411 in other issues. Some people correct their 
mistakes in this respect but commit mistakes in other respects. ‘Some correct their 
mistakes today but repeat their mistakes tomorrow in a new environment. Therefore, to 

carry on the struggle against bourgeois liberalization we cannot adopt simple and 
impetuous methods or possibly find a solution that “holds good for all times.” To 

fundamentally resolve issues, on the premise of upholding the four cardinal principles, 
we must do two things — carry out the reform, open up to the outside and invigorate 
the domestic economy and oppose bourgeois liberalization together, extensively adopt 
all advanced things in the world to serve ourselves, prevent all drosses, and let the 
strong points of the socialist system display their radiant splendor in the material 
and spiritual “civilizations.” 

From the time when the central authorities, in December 1946, issued the directive to 
conduct education in upholding the four cardinal principles and in opposing bourgeois 
liberalization, in a period of only } months great changes have already taken place in 
the ideological field in our country and the ideological trend of bourgeois 
—— 2 that once spread unchecked has begun to be stopped. [paragraph 
cont inues 
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As long as we cultivate and uphold the guiding ideology of the central authorities to 
protractedly carry ca the struggle and education, the situation on the political and 
ideological front in our country will certainly become better and better, the situation 
of stability and unity will certainly become gore and more consolidated, aod we will 
also certainly score gore ani more great achievemencs. 

WAN LI ADDRESSES AFCTU 27 APRIL AWARD MEETING 
OW2B0S0S Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service ia Chinese 1035 GMT 27 Apr 87 

Trent]! Beijing, 27 Apr (KXINNUA) — Wan Li's speech at the award meeting of th: 
All-China Federation of Trade Unions [APCTU] on 27 April 1987. 

Comrades: As the “l May” International Labor Day approaches, the APCTU is solemly 
holding his award meeting to confer “1 May” certificates of merit and medals on model 
workers. On behalf of the party Central Committee and the State Council, I extend ay 
warm congratulations and highest considers ion to the model workers and representatives 
of advanced collectives present, as well as to workers across the country. I 4180 
extend holiday greetings to the workers, peasants, intellectuals, and other working 
people of all nationalities throughout the country. 

Since the 34 Plenary Sessiun «f the Lith CPC Central Comittee, our country has 
achieved remarkable progress in socialist construction. The economy has developed 
steadily and in a well-coordinated way, our economic strength has doubled, reform of 
the economic structure is being st.died and promoted, and the people have really 
benefited from economic progress. Our nation’s political situation of stability and 
wnity is being constantly consolidated, socialist democracy and legality have been 
further strengthened, the people are living and working in peace snd contentment, and 
the nation is prospering. Many difficulties remain, and there are still many 
shortcomings and errors in our work. However, they are problems in our course of 
advance. As leng as we comprehensively implement the line pursved since the M Plenary 
Session of the Lith CPC Central Committee, ~> sha!! certainly be able to increase our 
achievements, overcome difficulties, and continue to make progress. Practice in the 
past 8 years has demonstrated that we have taken the correct path ia building socialica 
with Chinese characteristics, and that our echievements are wnivwereally acknowledged. 
The path is correct because it conforms to China's national conditions, aad represents 
the fundamental interests and demends of the tens upon sill ons of people. it 
adheres to the four cardinal principles, and to the policy of reform, opening to the 
outside world, and invigorating the domestic economy, thus firmly upholding the correct 
orientation. Summing up our nation’s experience and drawing on other nations’ 
experience in economic development, the party Central Comittee and Comrade Deng 
Xiaoping put forward the idea of making China economically more prosperous by the year 
2000, ard reaching the level of moderately-developed nations by the mid-20006. This is 
an inspiring goal. We in the working class must mite with other working people to 
systematically achieve this goal. 

We are happy to see that, in the great cause of building socialism with Chinese 
characteristics, the Chinese working clase has always been in the forefront. The vast 
number of workers have conscientiously adhered to the four cardinal principles, 
actively supported the policy of reform and opening, and shouldered the heaviest tasks 
in order to ensure national economic development. The party and Government are 
grateful. We cen say with pride that, ever since the CPC's founding, our working 
class, wo th of the glorious name of the leading class, has always fought heroically 
alongside the party, with one heart and one mind. The party Cent tl Committee and the 
State Council are convinced that the broad masse of workers will certainly accomplish 
the new historical mission during the new historical period. 
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To eccomplish the sew historical aission and bring into full zi their role in 
building socialism with Chinese characteristics, the broad aasses of staff members and 
workers must strengthen their ranks and temper themselves into socialist workers with 
high ideals, moral integrity, general education, and a .ense of discipline. ent ly. 
we must carry out extensive and deep-go'nag education on adhering to the four cardinal 
principles and opposing bourgeois liberalization among all staff ers and workers, 
so that they wil’ still gore conscientiously uphold the four cardinal principles and 
plunge into t powerful currents of the les, that is, reform and opening to the 
outside world. Achieving c~mmunism is the ultimate ideal of the working class; 
building socialise with Chinese characteristics is currently the common ideal of the 
Chinese people of 11 nationalities. The working class has always been the clase with 
the greatest sense of organization end discipline. We quest work hard to develop and 
cultivate this class consciousness, actively promoting professional ethics, 
professional discipline, and new moral standards among a1! staff menbers and workers. 
The broad mass of workers must be aware that, during the new historical period, their 
moral standards, especially their professional ethics, will directly affect the life, 
production, and work of ill tens wpon millionr of workers, the entire tal standards 
of soziety, and the image of this socialist country of ours. The broas mass of workers 
must pay adequate attention to it. 

Here, I would like to particularly discuss the question of staff members and workers 
earnestly studying, and having a good command of, modern scientific and general 
knowledge, giving full play to the role of intellectuals, and the integration of 
intellectuals and workers. This is an important link in boosting the ranks of workers 

with ideals, morality, general education, and a sense of discipline. Among those 
commended at this meeting are skilled workers from all fronts, who dee carried out 
technical renovations and resolved key technical problems; scientific and technological 
personnel, who have made major discoveries and inventions in scientific research work; 

as well as representatives from education, literary and art, physical education, and 

public health circles, who have made great contributions. This shows that the spirit 
of respecting knowledge and talent, cronmted by the party, is being taken very 
seriously by society at large. Currently, the ecientific and educational level in the 

ranks of our workers is improving. However, because the economy and education can only 
develop graduell, intellectuals will only be able to make up «4 portion of the working 
class for a cimsiderable time in the historical period, and they have to shoulder heavy 
historical responsibilit’--. The party and people place high hopes on the broad masses 
of intellectuals, and are working systematically to create better conditions for them. 
It is hoped that they will display their skills to the fuil om the main battlefront of 
economic construction, and on other fronts, closely wnite with the working people, and 
contribute their knowledge and skills to modernization. At the same time, the broad 

masses of staff members and workers across the nation showld diligently study and 
master modern scientific and technological expertise and advanced management expertise, 

ani make still greater contributions to economic construction and other vadertakings. 
As long as the workers, peasants, and intellectuals respect and closely m te with one 
another, we shall be able to achieve even more brilliant achievements in socialist 
modernization. 

Currently, we are intensifying reform of the nation's economic structure. The 
fundamental objective of his reform is to kindle the initiative, enthusiasm, and 
creativity of every worker, in order to promote development of productive forces. The 
focal point of reform of the economic structure in cities is to invigorate enterprises 
and inject them with greater vitality. Whether an enterprise has vitality or sot is of 
vital importance to economic and social development, national strength, and the 
progress of modernization. Thanks to work in the past few years, we have achieved some 
progress in invigorating small enterprises, and a great deal of work needs to be done 
to invigorate large and medium-sized enterprises. 
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In accordance with the principle of separating ownership from managerial authority and 
giving proper consideration to the interest of the state, enterprise, and individual, 
efforts should be made to institute the contracted managerial responsibility system. 
This is the foremost, and most effective, measure to arouse enterprises and workers to 
improve production and management. It is hoped that all members of enterprises, 
including plant directors, secretaries, engineers, technicians, management personnel, 
and other employees, will use their heads, contribute ideas, work hard, and make daring 
discoveries. The various economic departments must strengthen their services and 
improve external conditions for invigorating enterprises, so that large and 
medium-sized enterprises of all categories will be able to fully display their 
socialist superiority. Currently, the drive to increase production, practice economy, 
increase revenue, and trim expenditure is being unfolded nationwide. For many years 
there has been tremendous waste in the process of production, and our economic returns 
have been poor. There is great potential for enterprises to tap. We must constantly 
explain to the workers that building our country and conducting all undertakings by 
means of thrift and hard work is the long-term fundamental policy for our economic 
construction. It is necessary to launch, in a broad and deep-going manner, all forms 
of the socialist emulation drive, encourage workers to make rationalization 
suggestions, and implement technical renovations and cooperation. It is necessary to 
link the production drive with ee interests of enterprises and workers ard, through 
the implementation of this drive, cultavate the idea of accumulating wealth for society 
among the broad masses and workers, and do our best to get more output from less input. 

Developing socialist democracy, relying on the masses of staff members and workers, and 
protecting their democratic rights are important guarantees for running a socialist 
enterprise well. Party committees and governments at all levels, enterprise leadership 
in particular, must attach great importance to the role of trade unions. They should, 

by means of trade unions, organize staff members and workers to take part in the 
administration of state affairs and social life. Efforts should be made to further 
improve the workers’ congress system, open up diverse channels of democratic dialogue 

with the masses, earnestly heed their criticism and suggestions, and actively adopt 
reasonable suggestions. The trade union is a strong link between the CPC and the 
masses of its own class. Trade unions at all levels must, under CPC leadership, firmly 

implement the partys line, principles, and policies, and safeguard the fundamental 

interests of the state and people. At the same time, they should maintain close ties 
with workers, loyally represent and safeguard their legitimate rights and interests, 
fight all phenomena harmful to the fundamental interests of the working class, 
including the ranks of workers, and safeguard the political situation of stability and 
unity. 

Building socialism with Chinese characteristics requires an international environment 
of long-term stability and peace. Peace and progress are the common desires of 411 

peoples around the world, including the Chinese people. Although the international 
situation is complex and the shadow of war still exists, the forces for peace are 
growing. We must unswervingly adhere to a foreign policy of independence and peace, 
strengthen our unity with the working class and other working people, as well as all 

peace-loving forces throughout the world, oppose hegemonism, and struggle for world 

peace and social progress. 

CENTRAL BANK OFFICIAL DISCUSSES NEW CURRENCY 

0W281300 Beijing XINHUA in English 1138 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 28 (XINHUA) — The issue of new renminbi (Chinese currency) notes 
is aimed at making morctary transactions more convenient for ordinary purchasers of 
goods as well as financial institutions. 
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According to a spokesman for the people's Bank of China, the country's central bank, 
the new notes will also be harder to forge. Explaining the bank decision to issue nine 

new kinds of renminbi notes, including 50 yuan and 100 yuan notes -- higher in 
denomination than any existing Chinese money — the spokesman said that the move was 

made in response to public demand and to facilitate circulation. 

The decision was made known to the public last week. 

“The expansion of the commodity economy not only requires us to make adjustments in the 
money supply, but also in the variety and structure”, the spokesman said. 

According to statistics, the total volume of retail sales and the cash flow of the 
banks in 1986 grew by 11.6 and 16.6 times, respectively, as compared with 1955, the 
year the existing renminbi notes, with the highest face value of 10 yuan, were 
introduced. 

The introduction of new notes -- which include 100 yuan, 50 yuan, 10 yuan, five yuan 
two yuan, one yuan, five jiao (half a yuan), two jiss, and one jiao -- will also help 
the financial authorities gradually withdraw some of the existing notes which have 
become shabby over the years. 

The spokesman told XINHUA that over the past 30 years, China has made several changes 
in the designs and varieties of the the renminbi notes in order to guard against 

falsification. The nine new kinds of notes, which were printed in 1980, have adopted 
new materials and advanced techniques, thus making them harder to forge. 

Also, for the first time, new notes with denominations higher than one yuan have 
braille markings to aid the blind. 

Asked whether the issue of higher-denomination notes could cause inflation, the 
spokesman's answer was in the negative. He explained that China's money supply is { 
under strict state control. The issue of higher-denomination notes is an adjustment of 
the money structure, but will not increase the total amount of money in supply, he 

will be issued to circulate at par value and be used concurrently with the currency 
that has been in existence for 32 years. 

assured. 

Commentary on New Banknotes } 

HK281132 Beijing CHINA DAILY in English 27 Apr 87 p 4 

[By CHINA DAILY commentator: Legal Tendo | 

TEXT] The State Council announced over the weekend that a new version of the renminbi 

| 

The process begins today with two denominaticns of bills — the newly designed 50 fen 
note and a new 50 yuan note. 

The still larger denomination, the 100 yuan note, will be put into circulation at a 
later date. Other denominations of existing bills with entirely new designs, the 10 
and 20 fen and the one, two, five and 10 yuan notes, will also go into circulation 
gradually. 
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That both the old and the new renminbi are recognized as legal tender having the same 

value indicates that this is not a drastic financial reform, but a move designed to 
meet the needs of a growing market-oriented economy. 

Economic reforms begun eight years ago have brought dramatic changes to the economy and 
to the people's everyday life. A much greater volume of goods and services are 
involved under the merging planned socialist market economy. There is much more 

travelling by sales-people and purchasing agents of state-owned and collective 
enterprises and by individual entrepreneurs in town and country. Consumer durables are 
entering Chinese homes at a rapid rate. 

All this has led to public awareness of the inconvenience and risk of having to carry 
big bundles of cash in small denominations for business transactions. Economists and 
laymen have been urging in the press that instr.ments of credit such as personal 
cheques, installment buying, letters of credit and even credit cards should be 
introduced more widely to meet the needs of the expanding socialist market economy. 

The introduction of credit, while undoubtedly facilitating business, could result in 

unhealthy expansion of the volume of money in circulation. The government and China's 
financial institutions recognize the need to develop the expertise and acquire the 
experience to handle such a sophisticated financial setup. Moreover, the ordinary 

consumer needs to learn how to use credit wisely and avoid its pitfalls. 

Therefore, a sound approach and one that will not entail the risks of introducing 

uncontrolled expansion of credit into the monetary system is the present one of irsuing 
renminbi in larg. denominations. 

There is every reason to expect that the ordinary Chinese will understand the necessity 
and positive significance of this introduction of new legal tender. They should see in 
this step a reaffirmation of the determination as well as the pruduence of the Chinese 
leadership to push forward the reforms. 

ARMY PAPER SAYS MILITARY TRAINING ‘TOP PRIORITY’ 

HK270611 Beijing JIEFANGJUN BAO in Chinese 16 Apr 87 p 1 

[Commentator'’s article: "Military Training Is Top Priority”] 

[Text] In order to comprehend and carry out the spirit of the enlarged meeting of the 
Central Military Commission and correctly understand the policy of carrying out 
military, political, cultural, and civilian training together, it is necessary to take 
military training as the top priority. 

Along with the transformation of the guiding ideology of Army construction to the orbit 
of the building of the modernizations in peacetime, some comrades have begun to have a 
misunderstanding, believing that less training will not affect the overall situation 
since there will not be a war in the near future and because the Army should accord 
with the needs of the overall economic construction of the country. Some units 
therefore do not regard military training as the top priority, but as a “soft target” 

and repeatedly postpone their military training. In the words of a leading comrade, 
military training has been removed from its former “strategic position” to the present 
“insignificant position.” This question must be clarified and solved. 
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The strategic transformation of the guiding ideology of Army construction has in no way 
meant that military training can be relaxed. The so-called strategic transformation 
refers to the transformation from a wartime state, characterized by fighting early, 
fighting heavily, and fighting a nuclear war, into the orbit of peaceful constructi«<.. 
In essence, this transformation is aimed at making full use of the time to strengthen 
the basic construction centering on modernization and to strengthen the self-defense 
capability in a modern war in a planned way, step by step, and on the premise of 

according with the needs of the overall economic construction of our country. In order 
to realize this goal, it is vital to carry out strict military training. Without 
military training, it will be impossible for our troops to become well-trained and 
picked troops with strong combat effectiveness, efficient organizations, flexible 
command, quick response, and high efficiency, and the so-called improvement of military 
and political qualities and the strengthening of the self-defense capability will also 
become empty talk. This shows that during tiie new historical period, the requirements 
on military training have increased rather than decreased. It is wrong to view the 
strategic transformation of the guiding ideology of Army construction as the relaxation 
of military training. 

Troops exist because of wars. In the present world, the forces of peace are strong, so 
we predict that a major world war will not break out for a long time to come. However, 
this does not mean that the danger of a world war no longer exists. Imperialism and 
hegemonism are still the sources of a new world war. Since World War II, regional 
military conflicts have never stopped in tie world, and there has never been any 
long-lasting peace along the borders of our country, either. At present, our troops 
are still shedding blood and sacrificing their lives in fighting to protect the 
territorial integrity of our motherland on the southwest border of our country. So, we 
should view dialectically the question of war and peace. We should not only see thit a 
new world war is unlikely to break out in the near future but alco maintain sharp 
vigilance against the danger of a new world war. We should neither be too sensitive 
about the outbreak of war nor relax our vigilance against the danger of war. Although 
a new world war is unlikely to break out in the next 10 or 20 years, our military 

training cannot be relaxed. Only by training troops for 1,000 days shall we be able to 
use the troops for 1 hour. If we relax our vigilance and slow down the pace of the 
modernization of our Armed Forces because of a temporary peace at present, we will 
never be able to build up a strong force which is capable of preventing the outbreak of 
a new world war and safeguarding the peace. In a word, since the strategic 

transformation of the guiding ideology of our Army construction, no changes have taken 
place in the fundamental functions of our Army. 

The real strength of any Army lies in its combat effectiveness. Combat effectiveness 
is the organic combination of human beings and weapons and technological equipment, 
while military training is the link and bridge leading to the realization of this 
combination. It can be said that without military training, there will not be any 
combat effectiveness. During peacetime, military, political, cultural, and civilian 
training must be carried out together. However, this does not mean that we should make 
equal efforts in these fou. aspects. Political, scientific, and cultural education 
among troops can have a direct effect on the combat effectiveness of the Armed Forces. 
However, this effect can only be realized by practically carrying out that training. 
In particular, along with the continued modernization of our army, cadres and soldier, 
will need to accomplish more complicated tasks and to carry out more strict training in 
order to learn modern military tactics and learn to operate modern weaponry. The 
troops will also need to raise their combat capability through further coordination 
among various troops to a new level. ([peragraph continues] 
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The Central Military Commission has clearly pointed out that it is necessary to carry 

out military, political, cultural, and civilian training together by centering on 

military training, and has made clear that it is also necessary to always place 
military training in a strategic position. Therefore, we should carry out this policy 
by practically integrating our understanding with our practice. 

BEIJING PLA LEADERS ON LEADING CADRES" ROLE 

OW271105 Beijing Domestic Service in Mandarin 2130 GMT 25 Apr 87 

[Text] The Central Military Commission recently transmitted throughout the Army the 
speeches made by Commander Qin Jiwei and Political Commissar Yang Baibing of the 
Beijing Military Region at an enlarged meeting of the military region party committee. 

The Central Military Commission holds: The speeches integrate the spirit of the 

instructions of the party Central Committee and its Military Commission with the 
reality in the Army, point out problems in implementing these instructions, and set 
forth measures for solving such problems. 

In his speech, Comrade Qin Jiwei particularly expounded the importance and protracted 

nature of the struggle to uphold the four cardinal priciples and combat bourgeois 
liberalization. On the need to strengthen party spirit by leading cadres, he said: At 

no time must a senior party cadre ignore the strengthening of his party spirit and 
relax his efforts at ideological remolding. 

He called on leading cadres to encourage, with actual deeds, large numbers of party 
members to foster the good practice of observing law and discipline. 

On ideological remolding by leading cadres, Comrade Qin Jiwei said: In remolding one's 
world outlook, it is most important to overcome individualism and foster the idea of 
serving the people wholeheartedly. Only when one adopts the idea of serving the people 
wholeheartedly can one take a correct attitude toward fame, wealth, achievements and 
mistakes, and build the party to serve the interests of the people. 

In his speech, Comrade Yang Baibing particularly stressed the need to make 

conscientious efforts to implement the guidelines laid down by the enlarged meeting of 
the Central Military Commission and to strengthen the building of basic units. He 

emphasized: The work style of leading cadres and offices at various levels should be 
practical, and their work should be effective. In doing their work, they should pay 
attention to actual results. In judging the work of a unit, we should look not only at 

how much experience it has but particularly whether or not it has implemented 

instructions from higher authorities, whether or not it has solved its problems, and 
whether or not it has really changed for the better. 

Comrade Yang Baibing said: As long as leading cadres tell the truth, do practical 

work, and stress actual results, their subordinates will follow their examples. By so 

doing, the problems of merely paying lip service, engaging in formalism, and reporting 

only the good news and not the bad will certainly be effectively solved. 
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PLA PAPER VIEWS DEFENSE CONSTRUCTION CON THADICTION 

HK271410 Beijing JIEFANGJUN BAO in Chinese |4 Apr 87 p 3 

{Article by Pan Shiying (3382 4258 5391): ““houghts About the Principal Contradiction 
in Our Country's National Defense Construction” 

[Text]! Principal contradiction refers to the comtradiction which plays a leading and 
decisive role in many other contradictions. it decides the direction in which things 
develop. What is the principal contradiction i» our country’s national defense 
construction? This is a question of fundamental importance which should be answered 
before working out a correct plan for our national defense construction. 

Historical Experience and Lessons [subhead) 

The principal contradiction in our country’s national defense construction is 
determined, and handicapped, by the principal contradiction within our country. After 
our party basically completed socialist transformation, the Eighth National Party 
Congress held in 1956 correctly pointed out: The principal contradiction within the 
country is no longer the contradiction between the working class and the bourgeoisie, 
and the fundamental task confronting the party has turned from liberating the 
productive forces to protecting and developing the productive forces in the context of 

the new production relation. Therefore, the focus of the party's work should be 
shifted to economic construction. In consonance with this development of things in our 
country, the meeting of senior party cadres held by our Army in the early days of the 
founding of the PRC, defined the building of a “fine, modern revolutionary Army” as the 
Army's general principle and task. Although at that time we had not directly pointed 
out what was the principal contradiction in our country’s national defense 
construction, in practice, we had decided to concentrate our efforts on solving the 

problem of modernizing our revolutionary Army. In the 1950's, to strengthen the 
building of the Army into a modern and regular Army, the party Central Committee and 
the Central Military Commission scdopted a series of measures, thus bringing a 
noticeable improvement in Army modernization. 

However, good times do not last long. Because of the mistake committed in the party's 
political line, at the Third Plenary Session of the Eighth CPC Central Committee, the 
argument was again raised that the contradiction between the working people and the 
bourgeoisie, and between the socialist and capitalist roads was the principal 
contradiction within society in our country. later on, the theory that “the 
bourgeoisie exists within the communist party“ was advanced and the guiding principle 
of “taking class struggle as the key link” was advocated. There has since begun a 
change of direction in national defense construction and it has thus gradually moved to 
the track of “taking class struggle as the key link.” Lin Biao and his accomplices set 
“revolutionization" against “modernization” and launched a campaign to negate 
“modernization” with “revolutionization™ through criticism of the practice of “making a 
big show of military skills.” At the same time, they raised the slogans that 
propagated “volunteerism" and preached “an imcomparable spiritual atom bomb" and 
"firmly and steadfastly taking the road of giving prominence to politics,” and thus led 
national defense construction to the road of “building the Army politically.” In terms 
of theory and practical consequences, the theories of “building the Army politically” 
and of “taking class struggle as the key link” are imbued with the same spirit «and 
therefore, are all wrong. 
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Strong and Weak Points in Our Country's National Defense [subhead] 

Making a practical and realistic analysis of our country’s national condition and 
military situation, and acquiring a correct understanding of our own strong and weak 
pointe, are bases basic to the study and definition of the principal contradiction. 

What are our strong points? Ours is a country of vast territory, abundant resources, 
and huge population. The Chinese people are famous throughout the world for their 
industry and bravery. Under the leadership of the CPC, and with wholehearted service 
to the people as its sole purpose, our Army is a revolutionary Army with such glorious 
traditions as fearing neither hardship nor sacrifice, fighting heroically and 
tenaciously, and working hard amid difficulties. This is also world-famous. These 
revolutionary characteristics and political qualities of our Army are the outstanding 
strong points of our national defense. Even our opponents have to acxnowledge this 
superiority of our national defense. 

What are ovr weak points? We are backward in science and technology. With the rise 
and deveiopment of new science and technology groupings, nuclear weapons have been 
considered ultimate weapons and war will be extended from three to four areas (land, 
sea, inner space, and outer space). This will bring a series of changes in such areas 
as strategy, campaigns, and tactics. The level of science and technology which is part 
and parcel of our Army's fighting capacity has undoubtedly been raised tc a certain 
extent in the last few years. However, compared with world advanced levels, we still 
have a lorg way to go with our national defense. If this gap is not filled, we may 
possibly suffer great losses in future wars. Of course, we must not shut our eyes to 
the new trends in world development, attempt nothing and accomplish, and let a golden 
opportunity slip, because this will adversely affect the progress of the national 
defense modernization program. 

Principal Contradiction in Our Country's National Defense Construction [subhead] 

From the above-mentioned analysis we can see that the contradiction between the 
objective needs of modern warfare and the relatively low level of modernization of our 
army remains the principal contradiction in our country's national defense contruction 
and Army building. This principal contradiction determines that national defense 
should center on modernization with improvement of scientific and technological level 
as the focus, help military personnel gradually acquire modern military thinking and 
skills, and steadily modernize weaponry. There are four specific tasks in this work. 
The first is to modernize military thinking. This is the guide to the modernization of 
national defense. We must face the future and the world; correctly apply dialectical 
mater (ali and historical materialism in studying and solving the new topics and new 
tasks confronting national defense construction; establish and perfect China's system 
of modern military thinking with Mao Zedong's military thinking as the theoretical 
basis and give play to its scientific role as a guide in practice. The second task is 
to modernize defense science and technology. This is the key to national defense 
construction. If the bac*ward situation in defense science and technology is sot 
remedied it will be impossib!e for us to possess advanced defense systems. la the 
1950's, we lost no time in developing the new and rising science and technology with 
the “two bombs" as the symbol, thus vigorously boosting the country’s defense 
capability and giving an impetus to the development of science and technology in the 
country as a whole. [paragraph continues] 
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With regard to current defense science and technology, we must do something worthwhile 
in developing high technology for military use. The third task is to modernize 
weaponry and equipment. This is the material base for national defense construction 
and also the important indicator for the modernization of national defense. As Marxism 
puts it, of the factors which form society's productive forces, laborers are the most 
important and dynamic ones, and implements of production are the material indicator of 
the development level of thc productive forces. This scientific principle is of 
instructive significance to our correct understanding of the relationship between man 
and weaponry in our Army, and their interaction. It can be said that without 
modern.zation of weaponry and equipment, modernization of national defense would be an 
empty phrase. The fourth task is to modernize command and management. This is the 
guarantee for the scientific operation mechanisms of national defense and the Army. 
Modernization of command and management involves the leadership structure of national 
defense and the Army, defense policy making, the organization and command of the Army, 
and the sanagement of national defense and the Army, which falls into the category of 
soft science. It performs a function in organizing, leading, coordinating, and 
regulating national defense and therefore, we should not treat it casually. 

JIEFANGJUN BAO ON PRESERVING FINE PLA TRADITIONS 

HK240921 Beijing JIEFANGJUN BAO iv, Chinese 19 Apr 87 p 1 

[Article by Zhao Zhongfan (6392 1813 5400): “Do Not Belittle the Path Traversed by Our 
Predscessors”™ | 

[Text] How should we approach the path traversed by our predecessors? This does not 
seem a problem in our daily life. People do not refrain from stepping on the path 
traversed by our predecessors, nor are they afraid of broadening the narrow path 
traversed by our predecessors just because they worship them. However, the problem 
will become much more complicated if we extend this to the field of social and 
political life and use it to express the relationship between carrying out reform and 
doing pioneering work on the one hand and carrying forward the fine traditions on the 
other. In a discussion the other day with a few young platoon leaders, who had just 
arrived at their posts, on the methods of leading and training troops, I discovered 
that they talked exultantly about West Point, George Patton, and certain prevailing 
trends of thought but they did not know much about the fine traditions of our Army's 
political and military work and even revealed an air of disdaining to talk about them. 

Being in the new historical period, we asiume the task of building a modern, regular 
revolutionary Army with Chinese characteristics. In the face of innumberable new 
conditions and issues, we should indeed bot be satisfied with taking the teaten track. 
It is quite necessary for us to carry out reform and do pioneering work. We should 
dare to take the path never traversed by our predecessors, including opening the door 

to import and absorb all advanced military science and managerial eaperience beneficial 
to the building of our army. However, it will be entirely wrong if we hold that we 
should absolutely not take the path traversed by our predecessors snd that we should 

throw out everything and start all over again. 

According to a newepaper report, a big Japanese company, which attaches the greatest 

importance to scientific management, has listed. The Art of War" by Sun Zi, a book on 
the art of war written in the Spring and Autumn and the Warring Periods, as a must 
for the managerial personnel of the enterprise. [paragraph continues] 

E ²˙¹· ee ne -_ — — 
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Is this strange? No. This is because history is a long river that cannot be 
severed. The history of human development, such as the history of social and 
scientific development, is always one of carrying forward the revolutionary cause 
pioneered by our predecessors and forging ahead into the future. Let us set aside the 
many discoveries in the field of natural sciences, the acheivements of marathon-type 
relay explorations by scientists in the past dynasties. Even the Marxist theory was 
also founded by Marx and Engels on the basis of criticizing and carrying forward the 
“existing ideological data." The reforms conducted by our Army are unprecedented 
undertakings. But the Army today is the extension and development of the Army 
yesterday. It is absolutely impossible to make a clean break. For this reason, not 
only should we dare to take the path never traversed by our predecessors but we should 
never belittle it. We should scientifically sum up and conscientiously remember oue 
predecessors’ successful experiences ard their lessons in failure so that the path we 
open can be more solid and conform mre to reality. This is precisely the meaning of 
carrying out reforms and doing pioneering work. The nihilist approach toward history, 
attempting to start all over again, may carry a grand and heroic tone but is 
nevertheless purely imaginary. 

To return to the beginning, how should our cadres of the new generation learn to lead 
troops? I think we had better proceed from the current practical conditions and start 
with carrying forward our fine traditions. We will certainly get into trouble if we 
fail to fully study the new conditions and, at the same iime, discard the fine 
traditions. For example, corporal punishment of soldiers was :esolutely abolished when 
our Army was founded long ago. If we practice it now in the name of strie 
management,” we cannot begin to talk about doing pioneering work but will retrogress a 
long way. We can thus see that doing pioneering work is not an easy job, nor is 
carrying forward the fine traditions a simple matter. The crucial point is that we 
cannot depart from the nature of our Army and the goal of our Army building. on this 
issue, therefore, I still have to say this: We have nothing to develop without 
inheritance and without development there is no genuine inheritance. 

PLA USES MODERN SIMULATORS IN MILITARY TRAINING 

0W250347 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 0625 GMT 22 Apr 87 

[By reporter Xu Jingyue] 

[Text]! Beijing, 22 Apr (XINHUA) — Modern laser and electronic-simulated equipment 
have become the major tools of the PLA in training its Army, Navy, and Ai: Force. They 
have raised training results and reduced training costs considerably. 

New developments in the PLA's simulated training equipment are primarily reflected in 
the following ways: 

— The training of command organs in military tactics is developing from exercises 
involving maps and sand tables to artificial intelligence modes, simulated with 
electronic computers, with emphasis on improving the trainees’ strategic and policy 
making abilities in warfare. The simulated system for military tactical training, 
developed by the Shijiazhuang Military Science and Education Institute, has given the 
trainees an experience close to that in actual warfare regarding military tactics, 
command skills, and battlefield psychology. 
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The simulated warfare training system, now being developed by the University of 
National Defense and the Beijing Military Region, can be used to stage campaign 
exercises among Group Army leaders and organs, to conduct education in warfare issues, 
and to train high-ranking commanders in strategic capabilities. 

— The laser and electronic-simulated training equipment used by the troops in 
two-sided field training has switched from the ground to the air and sea. Following 
the Army's live two-sided exercise with simulated laser and electronic equipment in 
1985, the Air Force has developed six simulated systems for air raids, air-to-ground 
attacks, surface-to-air firing, airborne warfare, communications, and the directing of 
military tactics. Laser and electronic simulators are also used in two-sided training 
involving fighters, attack aircraft, transports, bombers, helicopter gunships, and such 
major air defense equipment as guided missiles, radars, and antiaircraft guns. The 
Navy is conducting major research into developing laser and electronic-siaulated 
training equipment for its marine, underwater, coastal artillery, and air units. It is 
also preparing to stage live sea two-sided exercises with simulated equipment. 
Strategic missile units have made significant breakthroughs in the development of a 
comprehensive, simulated launch training systen. 

— New achievements have been made in developing simulated equipment for the training 
of various arms of the services in specialized technologies. The radiation-monitoring 
simulator of the Antichemical Warfare Corps can simulate conditions and patterns for 
nuclear fallout, contamination, and decay after a nuclear explosion. The general 
simulated training system of the anti-electronic specialized corps can provide overall 
training in all major areas of coordinating military tactics and command in 
communications battles. 

The massive use of simulated equipment has modernized peacetime military training, 
based on hard work and thrift. The various rocket launchers and simulated artillery 
rounds produced by all services of the military for training purposes can be used 
repeatedly a dozen times or so during each firing. This can save substantial expense. 
After extensive use of simulated flight training equipment, the Air Force has been abie 
to complete the same amount of flying time, at substantially lower cost. 

NEW OVERSEAS PERSONNEL JOURNAL DUE IN MAY 

HK281500 Hong Kong ZHONGGUO XINWEN SHE in Chinese 1218 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Excerpts] Beijing, 28 Apr (ZHONGGUO XINWEN SHE) -- "SHENZHOU XUEWREN” [CHINA 
ACADEMICS], the first comprehensive Chinese journal catering mainly for Chinese 
students and personnel overseas, will be published in Beijing in early May. Deng 
Xiaoping has inscribed the name for the journal. [passage omitted! 

Currently a bimonthly journal, “SHFNZHOU XUEREN” is jointly run by the Chinese 
Education Association for International Exchanges and de Society of Returned Students 
from Europe and America and headed by the president of the Chinese Education 
Association for International Exchange Huang Xinbai as director of its editorial board. 

Li Peng, Yan Jici, Zhou Peiyuan, Fei Xiaotong, Mao Yisheng, Yang Zhenning, Li Zhengdao, 
Chen Shengshen have all inscribed words in the first issue of the journal. 
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NI ZHIFU ON POSITION, ROLE OF WORKING CLASS 
8K241328 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 24 Apr 87 pp 1, 2 

[Article by Mi mite (0242 1807 4395): “Correctly Recognize the Position and Role of 
the Chinese Working Class in the New Period” -- capitalized passages published in 
boldface] 

{Text} THE H'STORICAL MISSION OF THE CHINESE WORKING CLASS IN THE NEW PERIOD IS: TO 
ADHERE TO THE FOUR CARDINAL PRINCIPLES, PROMOTE REFORM AND OPENING UP, DEVELOP SOCIAL 
PRODUCTIVE FORCES, REALIZE THE COMMON IDEAL OF THE CURRENT STAGE, BUILD SOCIALISM WITH 
DISTINCTIVE CHINESE CAARACTERISTICS, AND BUILD CHINA INTO A SOCIALIST COUNTRY WITH A 
HIGH DEGREE OF CIVILIZATION AND A HIGH DEGREE OF DEMOCRACY. 

The 34 Plenary Session of the It CPC Central Committee symbolized China's entry into 
a new historical period. In the situation that reform, opening up, and invigoration 
have been developing in depth, gaining a clearer understanding of the historical 
position and role of the working class and deepening our understanding of the 
historical ais ion of the Chinese working class is a question of far-reaching 
significance. 

Comrede Deng Xiaoping pointed out: “One of the most important characteristics of the 
working class is that it is related to socialized mass production. Therefore, it has 
the highest consciousness and the highest sense of discipline and can play the leading 
role in the economic progress and social and political progress of our times.” The 
working class is the leading class of our country and the class foundation and source 
of strength of the CPC. This means that in various historical periods of revolution 
and construction, it is necessary to rely wholeheartedly on the working class. Over 
the past 50 years or so, under the leadership of the party, the working class has 
established a broad alliance with the masses of people and successfully fulfilled the 
task of the anti-imperialist and antifeudalist new democratic revolution. Since the 
founding of the state, the Chinese working class, with full enthusiase as masters of 
their own house, have thrown themselves into the building of political power and the 
economic and cultural construction of New China. They have gone all out to make our 
country strong. Thanks to their arduous efforts, our national economy has been 
rehabilitated quickly, a perfect industrial system has been established, and a materia! 
foundation for modernization construction has been laid. The inherent class qualities 
of the working class have been continuously developed and group after group of heroes 
and models have emerged, such as their outstanding representatives Meng Tai, Wang 
Jinxi, Zhao Chune, and Jiang Zhuying. The revolutionary tradition, lofty ideals, and 
spirit of the times, which are concentratedly expressed by these heroes and models, 
form an important part of our socialist spiritual civilizat‘on. 

In the new historical period, a historical change has taken place in the ranks of the 
Chinese working class. The number of workers in China's towns and cities increased 
from 8 million in 1949 to more than 120 million in 1986. Young workers who were born 
after the founding of the state constitute 70 percent of the workers’ ranks. An 
important change is that the intellectuals have also become a part of the working 
class. The Chinese working class includes not only industrial workers, but also 
engineers and technicians, scientific research personnel, teachers, cultural and public 
health workers, physical cultural workers, cadres, and other workers. intellectuals 
are the comrades who have more cultural and scientific knowledge. The industrial 
workers are inspired by the gradual expansion of the working class, and the 
intellectuals are proud of being a part of it. [paragraph continues! 
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We should admit that in the working class, the proportion of intellectuals is still not 
big enough. An arduous task for us is to make efforts to expand the ranks of the 
working class and to improve the cultural and scientific quality of the working class. 

The most lofty ideal of the Chinese working class is to realize communism. in various 
historical stages of realizing this lofty ideal, the working class has different 
hitorical missions. The historical mission of the Chinese working class in the new 
period is: to adhere to the four cardinal principles, promote reform and opening up, 
develop social productive forces, realize the common ideal of the current stage, build 
socialism with distinctive Chinese characteristics, and build China into a socialist 
country with a high degree of civilization and a high degree of democracy. The Chinese 
working class has high aspirations and is capable wv: fulfilling this glorious and 
arduous historical ewission. 

THE WORKING CLASS IS THE MAIN FORCE IN BUILDING THE TWO CIVILIZATIONS. The party 
Central Committee has proposed that the gross annual industrial and agricultural output 
value be quadrupled and the per capita national income reach a comparatively well-off 
level by the end of this century, and, on this basis, strive to catch up with the 
developed countries in the economic field in the 2Zilst century through our efforts over 
another 50 years. This magnificent goal is «a concentrated expression of the 
fundamental interests and will of the Chinese working class. The working class bears 
the main responsibility in material production. It creates the greatest part of social 
wealth, continuously turns advanced science and technology into real productive forces, 
and bears the most important and most direct responsibility in the construction of the 
four modernizations. <A contingent of workers who have lofty ideals, noble morality, 
cultural knowledge, and a high sense of discipline is not merely the creator of 
material civilization but also the creator of spiritual civiliza.ion. While 
transforming the objective world, the working class is also endeavoring to transform 
ite subjective world, to strengthen the building of itself, and to continuously improve 
its ideological, moral, and cultural and scientific qualities through studying theory, 
culture, science, and management. It is promoting the development of science and 
technology as a whole, thus improving the cultural and scientific level of the whole 
mation. At the same time, its advanced political consciousness, lofty character, high 
sense of strict organizational discipline, strong sense of responsibility as master of 
ite own house, and high degree of collectivism are producing a positive and 
far-reaching influence on the ideology and morality of both urban and rural people and 
on the entire social atmosphere. 

THE WORKING CLASS IS THE FIRM DEFENDER OF THE FOUR CARDINAL PRINCIPLES. To realize 
socialist modernization, it is necessary to adhere to the four cardinal principles. 
These principles are the common political basis for the people throughout the country 
to unte and advance, and the foundation for founding and running the state. They are 
also the most fundamental political demands of the working classe. The Communist Party 
is the vanguard organization of the working class, representing the interests of the 
working class and the broad masses of people. in China, the leading position and role 
of the working classe are realized through the leadership of the CPC. Negating the 
leadership of the Communist Party means negating the leading position of the working 
class. Having a clear understanding of this, the Chinese working classe always stands 
firmly on the side of the party in all major political struggles, and particularily in 
the current struggle against bourgeois liberalization. Marxism is the scientific 
theory for the emancipation of the working class. The class status of the working 
clase determines that it can understand and accept Marxiem most easily. Only when the 
working class is armed with Marxiem can it recognize ite own destiny and change iteelf 
from a class-in-iteelf to a classe-for-iteel{, and can it act as 4 clases. 
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Once Marxiem is grasped by the working class, it turns into a huge material force which 
changes the world. We should say that Marxism-Leninism-Mao Zedong Thought have taken 
root among the broad masses of workers in our country. The working class ftirnly 
beliewes that Marxiss is continuously developing in practice, but it er allows 
anyone to negate Marxism or to replace it with son-Marxist theories. Socialism is the 
only path for the emancipation of the working class and of all humanity. It is also a 
significant step the Chinese working class has taken in realizing its lofty ideals. 
The working class and the people of the whole country have already paid a high price 
for taking this path. It is true that at present, we are still in the preliminary 
stage of socialism. The level of our social productive forces is still mot high and 
our socialist system is still mot perfect. However, through its own experiences, the 
Chinese working class feels deeply that socialism, and socialism alone, can save 
China. Taking the socialist path is a historical choice made by the Chinese people, 
including the working class. China is a socialist state under the people's democratic 
dictatorship led by the working class and based on the alliance of workers and 
peasants. This state system provides political and legal guarantees for the working 
class and all laborers to ensure their position and rights as masters of their own 
house, and enables the people to master the most important means to carry owt struggles 
against all hostile forces and to realize social management and development. The 
Chinese work’nag class needs, and is strong enough, to uphold and safeguard the four 
cardinal priaciples. 

THE WORKING CLASS IS THE CONSCIENTIOUS SUPPORTER AND EXECUTOR FOR THE REFORM OF THE 
URBAN ECUNOMIC STRUCTURE. To build socialism with Chinese characteristics, we must 
introduce a series of reforms in the economic, political, cultural, and other fields 
centering around economic construction, in accordance with the overall scheme of 
socialist modernization. At present, the reform of the economic structure as a whole, 
with ite focus on the urban areas, is steadily developing in depth and in breadth along 
the right track. The fundas.*al purpose of the reform is to bring the laborers’ 
initiative into full play and to develop social productive forces. Man is the most 
active and lively element among the other elements of the productive forces, and the 
working clase is the one which can display the greatest originality. The establishment 
and continuous perfection of the new economic mechaniems will certainly lead to the 
long-term stable development of social productive forces in our country, and thus bring 
the working class some immediate material interests. This determines once and for al! 
the working class’ strong demand for reform and its role as an in‘rinsic motivations! 
force to push reform forward. And this will encowrage the working class to stand in 
the forefront of the reform and plunge iteelf into the great practice of reforms. 

The reform for a certain period to come must center around the in-depth development of 
the reform in enterprises and the invigoration of enterprises. The enterprise is the 
basic unit of social production where the productive forces are concentrated. Lack of 
vitality om the part of enterprises may dampen laborers’ initiative and affect the 
economy of the courtry. The working clave bears a great immediate responsibility in 
this respect. At the same time, the working class must also show concern for, and 
support, the rural reform and make effo.ts to further consolidate and strengthen the 
worker-peasant alliance. The fate of the reform will ultimately be determined by the 
people's support. The wholehearted support and active involvement of the working 
class, the peasants, and other laborers are the fundamental guarantee of successfu! 
reform. in the process of reform, by displaying its great creativity, the Chinese 
working clases will surely open a new chapter in the history of the workers’ movement 
for the new period. 

THE WORKING CLASS IS THE LEADING FORCE TO PUSH AHEAD THE WEVELOPMENT OF SOCIALIST 
DEMOCRACY. Building a high degree of socialist democracy with Chinese cheracteristics 
is our firm and unshakable goal. [paragraph continues! 
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Socialist democracy has developed greatly since the founding of the people's democratic 
state in our country. The working class, as the master in building and managing the 
country, enjoys various democratic rights which workers in capitalist countries can 
never enjoy. To be sure, socialist democracy a8 4 new-type state system is «stil! 
imperfect at the moment and its development will take « lomg time. In order to build « 
high degree of socialist democracy, we must further the democratization of political, 
economic, and social life step by step under correct leadership, and we must especially 
enlivin democratic life in grass-roots units, put democratic edministration on « cound 
basis, and exert ourselves to the utmost to give full play to the socialist initiative 
of the broad masses. The working class voices ite desires and demands and exercises 
the democratic right of managing the state through ite wanguard -- the CPC, through 
people s congresses and CPPCC committee at various levels, and through trade union 
organizations and different channels, such as democratic administration, supervision, 
and dialogue. The working class undertakes even gore directly some ere concrete tasks 
in enlivening democratic life at the grass-roots level and in putting the democratic 
administration of enterprises on « sound basis. As the principal members of an 
enterprise, the staff and workers are entitled to examine and discuss important 
decisions concerning the production, operation, and management of the enterprise, to 
supervise its administration body, and to safeguard their own legitimate rights. All 
these things show that the working classe’ status as master and its sense of 
responsibility have been further enhanced in the new prriod. And all these are 
important motivational forces to forward the democratization process, to expedite the 
reform, and to invigorate the enterprises. 

It aust be noted that a emall sumber of leaders and enterprise operators have 
overlooked the principle of wholehearted dependence on the working class. Lacking « 
sense of democracy, they have reversed the relationship between them as “public 
servants” and the workers as the “masters,” have not respected the status of the «taff 
and workers as the masters, or have even trampled on the democratic rights of these 
people. <A few leaders have attempted to stifle justified criticiem by the masses under 
the pretext of opposition to bourgeois liberalization. The existence of buresucraticn 
has blocked the channels of democratic dialogue between the leadership and the staff 
and workers. Some enterprises have failed to set store by, and to give full play to, 
the role of the workers’ congress. <All these problems have directly dampened the 
morale, enthusiasm in work, sense of orgajization, and discipline wong the vast 
numbers of staff meabers and workers, and they may affect the overall situation in 
production, construction, and reform. The key to the enhancement of the democratic 
management of enterprises and the promotion of reform and production lies in the 
efforts to give full play to the initiative of both the laborers and the enterprise 
operators. It is pointed out in the “decision of the CPC Central Committee on the 
Reform of the Economic Structure” that “the laborers’ initiative, wiedom, and 
creativity will play their part when the laborers’ status as the masters is surely 
guaranteed by various systems of the enterprise and when their labor is closely linked 
to their own material interests.” This is the very principle that enterprise operators 
must purewe in the practice of reform, and this is aleo the responsibility that they 
should undertake. Laborers gust also cooperate closely with enterprise operators and 
take the initiative in actively supporting the latter in their work. Our leading 
people at all levels sast work together with staff members and workers to forward 
democracy at the grass-roots level and take thie task as an important aspect of the 
effort to etrengthen and improve leadership and to uphold the socialist orientation of 
the enterprise. 

THE WORKING CLASS IS THE SOCIAL PILLAR THAT PROTECTS STABILITY AND UNITY. Comrade Deng 
Kisoping recenti pointed owt: “Without the political situation of stability and 
unity, it would have been impossible to carry owt construction, and it would have been 
all the more impossible to open up to the world and carry out reforms.” [paragraph 
continues } 
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Since the 3d Plenary Session of the ilth CPC Central Committee, the political and 
economic situation in the country has become better and better. One basic reason is 
that the political situation of stability and unity has been maintained for a long 

time. China's working class has always considered it a fundamental interest of its own 
and of the rest of the people throughout the country, and has done a great deal of work 
for it. During the early period after the founding of the PRC, the working class took 
an active part in eliminating the remnant forces of imperialism, in the struggle 
against counterrevolutionaries, in strengthening social order, and in safeguarding the 
newly born people's political power. During the 3 difficult years, in the face of 
serious difficulties in economic life brought about by natural disasters, the working 
class united with the rest of the people throughout the country and shared weal and woe 
with them in overcoming these difficulties. They withstood pressure and helped the 
country tide over these difficulties. During the "Great Cultural Revolution,” a large 
number of model workers, intellectuals, and cadres were subjected to attacks and 
torture, but their political confidence in the party and socialism did not waver. 

During the turmoil, the majority of workers and intellectuals stuck to their posts in 
production and work. This helped contain to a certain extent the destruction brought 
about by the “Great Cultural Revolution.” Progress was still made in the national 
economy despite heavy losses therein. While bourgeois liberalization was running 
rampant not long ago, the working class remained firm and took a clear-cut stand and 
actions in safeguarding the stability and unity of the entire society. 

In consolidating and developing the political situation of stability and unity, one 
important point is to properly handie the internal relationships of the working class 
and to further strengthen its unity. Workers and intellectuals are two important 
components of the working class. During the socialis. stage, there exists a difference 
between manual and mental labor in the working class. However, this difference does 
not in the least hamper manual and mental laborers from closely uniting with each other 
on the basis of their fundamental interests. Now more and more workers have realized 

that the development of enterprises, the progress of society, the prosperity of the 
country, the improvement of the people's material and cultural life, and the 

fulfillment of the historical mission of the working class cannot be divorced from the 
role of knowledge and intellectuals. More and more intellectuals have realized that 
their wisdom and talents cannot be brceught into play if they deviate from the workers 
and social practice, and that science and technology will continuously develop only 
when it caters to production. Workers and intellectuals should understand and unite 
with each other. The strong points of the entire working class should be brought into 
full play. In this way, our cause will certainly thrive and prosper. 

In the course of reforms, correctly understanding and handling the relationships of 
interests in various fields is a factor that has important bearings on the stability 
and unity of our society. On this point, Comrade Zhao Ziyang gave a detailed and 
explicit explanation at the Fifth Session of the Sixth NPC. On the whole, the economic 
interests of staff, workers, peasants, and other laborers have increased over the last 
few years following de progress of reforms. However, some of them have obtained a 
larger increase and others smaller. As to the problem of interests, on the one hand, 
the state will rationally adjust them by means of policies and measures. On the other, 

staff and workers should fully understand the protracted nature and complexity of 
reforms, enhance their capacity for adapting thezselves to reforms, correctly handle 
the relationships of long-term and immediate interests between the state, the 
collective, and the individual, keep the overall situation in mind, and adopt a correct 
attitude toward various new changes in the relationships of social interests. 
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The Chinese working class is one of the most powerful and most militant among the 
working class ranks of the world. It assumes the great responsibility of fulfilling 
the common ideals of the people throughout the country in be new period. We should 
adhere to the four cardinal principles and enhance the consciousness of staff and 
workers in resisting and opposing bourgeois liberalization. We should uphold the 
policy of reform, opening up o the outside world, and enlivening the domestic economy, 
stick to the correct principles for construction, arouse staff and workers to build the 
country in the spirit of diligence, thrift, and hard struggle, and encourage them to 
take an active part in the movement to increase production, practice economy, increase 
revenue, and reduce expenditure. We should work hard to fulfill the sacred historical 
mission of the working class under the leadership of the CPC! 

RENMIN RIBAO CALLS FOR BETTER USE OF FUNDS 

HK250725 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 17 Apr 87 p 5 

{Article by Liu Rongcang (0491 3310 3318): “Increasing the Results in Using Funds Is 
an Important Link in Increasing Production and Economiz ing“ 

[Text] There Is Great Potential To Improve Use of Funds [subhead] 

The drive to increase production, economize, increase revenues, and reduce expenditures 
involves tasks in many areas as well as involving many factors. And the efficient and 
economical use of funds is one of the essential links in the drive. In a socialist 
commodity economy advance payment and use of various types of funds of a certain amount 

and composition is a prerequisite for the initiation and maintenance of all productive 
and business activities. Whether it is viewed from the cyclical process of social 
reproduction or from the interrelations between input and output, the use of funds is 
an important initial link in economic operations. Efficiency in the use of funds is 
decisively significant in improving both macroeconomic and microeconomic results, in 
the benign cycle of socioeconomic development, and in the drive by the whole society to 
increase production, economize, increase revenues, and reduce expenditures. 

In general, growth in investment has been lower than or close to the economic growth in 
some economically developed or relatively developed countries in the world since the 
end of the war [World War III. This can be regarded as a result of daily development 
in large-scale socialized production, rapid progress in science and technology, and a 
ans tant rise in labor productivity. In the ccurse of economic development from 1951 

to 1980, the average annual growth rate of industrial investment was 2.7 percent and 

the average annual growth rate of industrial production was 3.8 percent in the United 
States; 11 and 11.4 percent in Japan; 5.5 and 5.7 percent in the FRG; 4.9 and 6.4 
percent in Italy; 5.3 and 4.7 percent in France; and 8.2 and 8.6 percent in the Soviet 
Union. However, in China, from 1953 to 1985, the average annual growtt rate of the 

gross industrial and agricultural output value was 8.6 percent and the average annual 

growth rate of the national income was 6.6 percent, while the average annual growth 
rate of total investment in fixed assets and that of total investment in capital 
construction by units under the ownership of the whole people were 11.7 and 10.2 
percent respectively. This is obviously very uneconomical. Was this because the 

objective conditions for generally “synchronous” growth in both investment and in the 

economy were not available in China? Of course not. [paragraph continues] 
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For example, during the 1963 to 1965 period, although total investment in fixed assets 
by units under the ownership of the whole people decreased by some 53 percent as 
compared with that recorded in the first 3 years (namely, 1958 to 1960) of the Second 
5-Year Plan, unprecedentedly high economic growth was achieved. The average annual 
growth rate of the gross industrial and agricultural output value was 15.7 percent, the 
average annual growth rate of the amount of national income consumed was 10.9 percent, 
and the average increase in the national income arising from every 100 yuan saved even 
reached 57 yuan. Practice has shown that there are very bright prospects for our 
efforts in economizing, reducing expenditures, and increasing socioeconomic benefits if 
we can change the imbalance between the growth in investment and the economic ~rowth in 
our country as soon as possible, and keep the growth in investment generally at the 
same level as or close to the growth in the gross industrial and agricultural output 
value and the national income. Since the founding of the PRC our country's efficiency 
in using funds has varied and has shown a tendency to decline on the whole. This has, 
on the one hand, considerably raised demand for investment and the amount of locked 
funds and, on the other hand, resulted in a diminishing return derived from the unit 
amount of funds. So the efficient use of funds and the results of their use have been 
seriously affected and a considerable loss and waste of funds has been caused since, 
relatively speaking, the return derived from the unit amount of funds has been 
decreasing while capital investment per unit has increased in productivity and a fixed 

margin of economic growth has increased. Although the situation has been improved ic 
the past few years, efficiency in the use of funds still badly needs to be increased. 

In terms of the degree of the efficient use of funds, the original value of fixed 
assets and the quota of circulating funds in industrial enterprises under the ownership 

of the whole people in our country totaled 757.9 billion yuan by the end of 1985. 
However, due to the short supply of energy, electrical power and raw materials and 
other factors concerning the control and use of funds, the efficient use rate of fixed 
assets is estimated at about two-thirds. At the same time, the turnover time of 
circulating fur s for industrial enterprises has also been extended from 71.6 days 
during the First 5-Year Plan to 124.2 days in 1978, 102 days in 1984, 100 days in 1985, 
and 107.3 days in 1986. The current situation in which large amounts of fixed funds 
(assets) are not fully used and the turnover of circulating funds is slow will 
undoubtedly seriously affect our program to increase production and economize. But at 

the same time this situation also shows that there is enormous potential for the 
program. In terms of the returns derived from funds, the present level of output value 
arising from every 100 yuan of industrial funds is only about 40 percent of that 
recorded in 1957, and the level of taxes and profits arising from every 100 yuan of 
funds is equal to only 69 percent of that recorded in 1957. If the level of taxes and 
profits can rise by | percent, the country's revenue will increase by nearly 10 billion 
yuan a year. 

In light of a lateral comparison of the efficiency in the use of funds by industrial 
enterprises practicing independent accounting under ownership by the whole people in 
different areas of the country, we find that the output value realized by every 100 
yuan of the original value of fixed assets is 14 coastal cities is 73.5 percent higher 
than the average level of the whole country, and that of Shanghai is just more than 
double that of the country. The profits and taxes realized by every 100 yuan of 
original value of fixed assets in the 14 coastal cities doubles the average level of 
the whole country, while that for Shanghai is 178 percent higher than that of the 
national level. The profits and taxes provided by every 100 yuan of the total 

industrial funds in the 14 coastal cities is 81 percent higher than the average level 
of the whole country, while that for Shanghai is 146 percent higher than that of the 
whole country. [paragraph continues] 
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To be sure, due to some histox.cal factors the imbalance in economic development and 

differences in the investment and production structure, we should not make simple 
comparisons of the efficiency of fund utilization between different areas when 
analyzing specific issues. However, the above fact has after all shown that, by 
gradually narrowing the gaps in the above-mentioned respects between different areas, 
especially between different enterprises in the same line of production, we will be 
able to tap the enormous potential embodied in the efficie it use of funds, promote of 
production, and economize. 

Considering certain conspicuous problems relating to the use of funds in our country in 
recent years, we can find that the current drive to increase production and economize 
with regard to the investment and use of social funds is of particular importance. 
While the long-term overexpanded overall investment scale has exceeded the extent that 
the country's financial and material resources can afford and thus have had pernicious 
influence on harmonious and steady economic growth and the improvement of social 
economic benefits, the deteriorating unreasonable investment structure has also 
seriously affected the efficient use of social funds. This is mainly reflected in the 
following three respects: First, the existing social facilities and industrial 
infrastructure, as well as the status quo of the energy industry, communications, and 
raw material production, have failed to keep in line with the development and growth 
rate of other industries, especially processing industries, resulting in ineffective 
use of the productive capacity arising from both new and old investments. Second, 
investment in productive projects and in nonproductive projects is out of proportion. 
In the history of the PRC the ratio between productive projects and nonproductive ones 
in total investment was 67 to 33 during the First 5-Year Plan, 85.4 to 14.6 during the 
Second 5-Year Plan, 79.4 to 20.6 during 1963-1965, 83.8 to 16.2 during the Third 5-Year 
Plan, 82.5 to 17.5 during the Fourth 5-Year Plan, and 73.9 to 26.1 during the Fifth 

S-Year Plan. But the ratio changed abruptly to 57.4 to 42.6 during the Sixth 5-Year 
Plan. In a certain sense, of course, the latest drastic change in the ratio was to 

make up the excessively low proportion of investments in nonproductive projects. But 
the excessively wide margin and excessively high growth rate of investment in 
nonproductive projects were abnormal indeed. Furthermore, different kinds of houses 
have been built under various pretexts in recent years, with increasingly strict 
specifications and increasingly high building costs. This phenomenon, on the one hand, 
has resulted in many unexpected wastes in investment. Third, of the total investment, 
the proportion of investment that is used to purchase machines and equipment and that 
is usually called the “positive portion” has decreased drastically, while the 
proportion of investment that is used to build houses and that is usually called the 
“negative port ion“ has increased rapidly. The former was recorded at 30 to 37 percent 
during the period from the First 5-Year Plan to the Fifth 5-Year Plan, but it 

drastically dropped to 19.7 percent during the Sixth 5-Year Plan. Meanwhile, the 
latter increased every year, it rose to over 70 percent in the Sixth 5-Year Plan and 
still accounted for 67.6 percent in 1985. According to a formula set by some Soviet 
economists, in the overall investment structure every 1 percent increase in the 
“positive portion” will produce additional products worth 7 to 8 billion rubles. This 
is the reason why the Soviet Union has raised the “positive port ion“ of its investment 
in capital construction from 33 to 38 percent in the 1950's to around 50 percent. Thus 
it can be seen that China has tremendous potential to increase production and economize 
through the efficient use of funds. 
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Tap the Potential Regarding the Use of Funds [subhead] 

1. It is necessary to do a good job in allocating all social funds in a unified way 
and in using them in a comprehensive manner in the new period and to improve economic 
results through efficient planned guidance, economic regulation, and the “joint 
functic ing“ of various social funds. 

For a long time we have been accustomed and restricted to the planned management of 
social funds within budgetary investment by the state. If this is a natural outcome of 
the old financial distribution system characterized by the highly centralized mandatory 
plan and unified state control over income and expenditures, then the old investment 
management system and method do not seem to be so suitable for the present new 
situation in which there are “multiple investment sources and “multiple investors” and 
decisions on investment are made at “multiple levels.” Practice has shown that if we 
do not pay attention to the use of all social funds in the new period, especially the 
macroscopic management of rapidly growing credit funds extended by banks and 
extrabudgetary funds which are mainly composed of funds owned by enterprises and 
substantially exceed the amount of budgetary investment in capital construction, and if 
we do not stand firm by the unified allocation and comprehensive use of various social 
funds, it will be unfavorable to the overall balance and proportionate development of 
the national economy and to our efforts by all means to meet all circles’ needs for 
large amounts of funds in the four modernizations, and it will inevitably result in 
numerous problems regarding the allocation of resources and productive forces, as well 
as enormous investment losses and waste due to confusion, contradictions, and conflicts 
regarding the use of various funds. Only by earnestly ensuring the smooth “joint 
functioning” of ail social funds will we be able to maintain harmonious and steady 
development of the national economy, to fully tap tne potential of all the available 
funds, to constantly increase returns through the effective and coordinated use of 
funds, and to fulfill the goal of increasing production and economizing. 

2. It is necessary to exercise effective “two-way” control and regulation of both the 
investment scale and structure by starting from the effective use of funds and 
scientific decisionmaking on projects and to create conditions for a benign cycle and 
the highly efficient use of social funds in our country. 

Our long practice in economic constuction shows that if the investment scale is out of 
control and the investment structure is out of proportion, these two major factors are 
responsible for the slow turnover of funds in our country. Therefore, resolving these 
two problems is also an important approach in reducing the blind input of funds, 
avoiding the waste of funds, and improving the efficiency in using funds. In this 
connection it is necessary to start with the effective use of funds and scientific 
decisionmaking on investment projects, concentrate attention on the two “initial” 
links, namely, the allocation and input of funds, make every effort to prevent any 
mistake in making decisions on major investment, and thus reduce losses of funds and 
improve the efficiency in using funds. And the scientific decisionmaking process is 
mainly effected by maintaining a moderate investment scale and a reasonable investment 
structure which are interrelated. In light of the present situation in our country it 
seems more important and necessary to vigorously readjust the investment structure 

based on the existing social facilities and industrial infrastructure as well as on the 
adaptability of the energy industry, communications, raw material production, and other 
weak links as important restricted factors, with the aim of meeting the needs of 
society and the market, while curtailing the expanding scale of investment. [paragraph 
continues ] 
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In addition, this is also the most important step toward our aim of increasing 
production and economizing through further tapping the potential of funds. 

3. It is necessary to make further efforts to shift the strategic focus of investment 
and to raise efficiency and save more funds by promoting technological progress and 
making efficient use of existing enterprises and equipment. 

The history of economic development in various countries, especially economically 
developed ones, has shown that after an initial material and technological basis for 
industrialization has been laid down, a gradual shift in the strategic focus of 
investment, from extensive management to intensive management and from the mode mainly 
featuring the extensive form of enlarged reproduction to the mode mainly featuring the 
intensive form of enlarged reproduction, is the only way to save investment funds and 
to raise economic growth and efficiency. 

Our country has made great progress and notable achievements in this respect since the 
34 Plenary Session of the llth CPC Central Committee. From 1977 to 1986 the amount of 
funds that units under the ownership of the whole people used to update equipment, to 
effect technological transformation, and to launch other investments in fixed assets 
increased by 280 percent over that in the previous 10 years, while the p:oportion of 
these funds to the total investment value also rose from 22.6 percent to 33.8 percent 
in the same period. According to relevant data, of the additional iron-smelting 
capacity newly gained during the Sixth 5-Year Plan, the portion gained through 
equipment updating, technological transformation, the tapping of latent power, and the 
introduction of a whole range of production lines accounted for 83.8 percent; and of 
the additional steel-making capacity, this portion even accounted for 97.3 percent. 
The amount of investment spent to gain the productive capacity for one product was 
saved by around 50 percent when the investment funds were used to update equipment and 
effect technological transformation rather than to start new projects. However, our 
pace in effecting the shift of the strategic focus of investment appears to be a little 
too slow if we consider the urgent objective need for changing worn-out equipment and 
outmoded technology used in our existing enterprises and compare ours with the case of 
developed and relatively developed countries where the proportion of investment in 
equipment updating, technological transformation, and technological progress is 
generally over 50 to 70 percent. Gradually increasing this proportion is undoubtedly 
an important way to save investment funds and to vigorously tap the latent power of 
available funds and equipment. 

RENMIN RIBAO STRESSES CONSTRUCTION ECONOMY 

HK240300 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 20 Apr 87 „5 

[Article by Xue Baoding (5641 5508 7844) and Shu Daizhi (5289 1769 0037): “Sitrengthen 
the Study of the Construction Economic System”| 

[Text] The study of the construction economic system is a key link and task of primary 
importance in the study of the national economic system. 

“Construction” refers to the whole process of the formation, development, and role of 
the capacity to expand reproduction in the national economy. It consists of three of 
mutual relationships. The first is the process of the formation, development, and role 
of the capacity to expand reproduction by intension. [paragraph continues] 
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It refers mainly to the process of better utilizing the capacity to expand reproduction 
by improving and innovating the original means of production through technical refors. 
It is characterized by less investments and better results. The method of expanding 
reproduction by intension should be applied for a long period to come. The second is 
the process of the formation, development, and role of a combined capacity to expand 
reproduction. It refers mainly to the formation of a new production capacity through 
lateral economic relationships and cooperation between various enterprises. We should 
apply this method in a planned way. The third is the process of the formatior, 
development, and role of a capacity to expand reproduction by extension. It refers 
mainly to the formation of a new production capacity in the course of the production of 
new products carried out by localities, departments, or the state. This process takes 
much investment and time and produces slow results. It should be strictly controlled. 
It should be emphasized that following the strong development of the social productive 
forces, construction has gradually become an independent sphere of the national economy 
and has a development law of its own. Marxist study and analysis of expanded social 

tion should develop in this new historical condition. On the basis of 
scientifically understanding economic law, the “Decision of the CPC Central Committee 
on Economic Structural Reform” has, for the first time, listed constructior as an 
independent economic sphere and an economic link parallel to production and 
circulation. This is a correct summation of the independent role of the construction 
economy. 

In studying any system, the system should be placed in a bigger system so that its 
overall relationship can be examined. In studying the construction economy it is 
necessary to observe the relationship between construction, production, and 
circulation. In a sense, production and circulation express the existing production 
capacity, whereas construction embodies the social capacity to expand reproduction. 
Construction, production, and circulation are conditional upon each other. Production 
and circulation serve as a basis for construction whereas construction is the 
deve'opment of production and circulation. Without production circulation, there can 
be no construction; without construction, production and circulation cannot develop to 
a higher level on a larger scale. Viewing the history of economic development 
indicates that construction has always been the ein method and link in developing and 
expaading production and circulation. This should be given full attention and efforts 
should be made to coordinate construction, production, and circulation so that a 
virtuous cycle can be formed in the entire national economic system. 

As a branch of the national economic system, the construction economy has its ow 
structure and factors. Generally speaking, the construction economy consists of thr 
three main factors of the construction type and scale, tie investment direction anc 
structure, and the arrangement of the productive forces. 

The construction type and scale: The construction type and scale should be determined 
according to the needs of production and circulation. Generally speaking, a decision 
should be made whether to apply the method of epanding reproduction by intens ion, by 
combined efforts, or by extension (all this e¢ to the production type), according 
to the actual production capacity, in order o urgency, and under the principle of 
“doing what is within one's means.” Construction will deviate from its normal course 
if the construction type and scaie are not decided rationally. 
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The investment direction and structure: Apart from rationally deciding the 
construction type and scale, it is also necessary to rationally select the investment 
direction and structure so that all construction projects will proceed step-by-step and 
so that key or weak links in production and circulation can be gradually resolved in 
the course of construction. The investment direction and structure are closely related 
to each other. In selecting the investment direction, priority consideration should, 
of course, be given to the actual needs of production and circulation. In selecting 
the investment structure, apart from taking account of the actual needs of production 
and circulation, thought should also be given to the distribution of resources, 
environmental conditions (geological conditions, earthquakes, weather, ecological 
balance, and the relationship between the surrounding regions), the population density, 
communications, and transportation; consideration should also be given to the 
construction of both production and residential facilities. A certain investment 
direction needs to be ensured by a certain investment structure. Investments in the 
past were made to the neglect of giving overall consideration to the above conditions. 
As a result, a comprehensive production capacity could not be formed and comprehensive 
investment results could not be attained. 

The arrangement of the productive forces. A rational investment direction and 
structure require the company of an excellent arrangement for the productive forces. A 
well-coordinated arrangement for the productive forces should be made in the course of 
production, and construction projects should be carried out in such a way that they 
produce comprehensive economic results in the entire arrangement of the productive 
forces. Vertically speaking, the existing construction projects should be linked and 
coordinated with the original production capacity in such a way so that they develop 
simultaneously. lLaterally speaking, the existing construction projects should fall 
into good combinations with production and circulation in other fields and should be 
allowed to develop at a higher level and on a larger scale. An excellent arrangement 
for the productive forces is an inevitable result of a rational construction type and 
scale as well as of a rational construction type and scale as well as of a rational 
investment and structure. Apart from this, it will also provide a rational basis and 
system for further construction. 

In systematically analyzing the construction economy it is necessary to coordinate the 
three construction types of expanding reproduction by intension, combined efforts, and 
extension; To coordinate the three factors of the construction type and scale, the 
investment direction aid structure, and the arrangement of the productive forces; and 
to coordinate construction with the operation and development of the entire economy so 
that construction can display ite independent role and effectiveness. 

The systematic formation of the construction economy will in-witably give rise to its 
related work mechanism and system. Generally speaking, this work mechanism and system 
can be divided into three main parts, namely, the design and construction of the 
principal project, the complete supply of equipment according to the needs of 
construction, and the design and construction of facilities its lifelihood. 

The design and construction of the principal project are the core of the work mechanism 
and system of the construction economy. The construction type and scale can be decided 
through designing the principal project, as can the investmen’ direction and 
structure. Also through designing the principal project, the sngement of the 
productive forces can be developed and perfected. Designing 16 software” of the 
construction economy. Construction without scientific design aturally, aimless 
and ineffective construction. [paragraph continues] 
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The design of the principal project should be carried out more meticulously, more 
strictly, and more regularly. Construction must be carried out with a good design 
blueprint to ensure its quality. The scientific designing and construction of the 
principal project relies on the formation of a construction economic system. The first 
point is to continue to delegate some of the power of the construction economy (in 
particular the power to expand reproduction by intension and combined efforts) so that 
investors, designers, and builders can directly benefit from construction and enhance 

their responsibility and initiative in const:uction. The second point is to continue 
to advocate rational, active competition under socialist conditions. The method of 
“inviting tenders" should continue to be applied, and new methods and new measures 
should be worked out in a way so that they suit the socialist commodity economy. The 
third int is to perfect the “construction responsibility system” in the fields of 
investment, design, and construction, to have a clear idea of the rights, 
responsibil.ty, and interests in ‘he construction economy, and to provide legal 
protection and guarantees for these + s, responsibility, and interests. 

The supply of a complete set of equipment according to construction needs is a key link 
in the work mechanism and system of the construction economy. To ensure the smooth 
designing and construction of the principal project, attention should be paid to the 
following two points in the supply of complete set of equipment: One involves the 
problem of technology. It is necessary to know about the development, achievements, 
and trend of modern technology and to introduce advanced equipment suited to China's 
specific conditions to ensure that the design and construction of the principal project 
are carried out in top quality. The other point involves the problem of a system. In 
the course of the development of the socialist commodity economy, the supply of a 
complete set of equipment should be provided in a planned way, according to market 
requirements, and through various channels. It everything is supplied by means of 
allocation, we will only find ourselves behind the demand of the actual situation. 

The design and construction of the work mechanism and system of the construction 
economy are perfect. The design and construction of living facilities should be 
carried out along with the design and construction of production facilities. For 
example, the construction of towns in some industrial production bases is quite 
necessary, since it will help to satisfy people's cultural and material needs, ensure 
the reproduction of the labor force, and guarantee the macroeconomic results of the 
construction economy. Because this issue has been overlooked for a long time and some 
people have a confused understanding of it, it is important to reemphasize it as an 
independent link in the work mechanism and system of the construction economy. 

Thirty-eight years have passed since the founding of the PRC and it has been 11 years 
since the downfall of the gang of four. Viewed from either the period of M years or 
the span of 11 years, the ups and downs of the national economy are closely related to 
the successes and setbacks in the construction economy. Therefore, in the course of 

accelerating economic structural reform and implementing the Seventh 5-Year Plan, it is 
imperative to strengthen the study of the construction econumy system. 
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FACTORY BOOSTS OUTPUT, PROFIT WITH CONTRACT SYSTEM 

HK240541 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 22 Apr 87 p 1 

[Dispatch by reporter Dong Huanliang (5516 3562 0081): “Changzhou Dongfeng Printing 
and Dyeing Factory Practices the System of Linking Remunerations With Frofits“ 

[Text] In the course of reform the enterprise management and distribution systems, the 
Dongfeng Printing and Dyeing Factory in Changzhou City, a backbone enterprise in the 
country’s textile industry, has successively adopted the contract responsibility system 
based on linking remunerations with output and the contract responsibility system based 
on linking remunerations with profits, and this has effectively improved the management 
of the factory and aroused the workers’ enthusiasm. As a result, the factor has 
created an annual output value of more than 200 million yuan for 2 years running. The 
economic efficiency of the enterprise has risen substantially. In the first quarter of 
this year, the factory's output valu. and profits were respectively 5.5 percent and 25 
percent higher than the same period of last year. 

This large enterprise under all people ownership has 2,300 workers, and its production 
of printed calico ranks first in the whole country. In erly 1985, the factory 
undertook a contract guaranteeing a 5 percent increase in its annual profits from the 
textile industrial cooperative of Changzhou City. However, due to the raw materials 
price rise and other unfavorable factors, the expected profits that year would be 
reduced by 2.2 million yuan. In order to offset these unfavorable factors and to 
fulfill the contracted targets, the factory decided to adjust its product structure by 
increasing the production of more marketable printed calico. At the same time, it 
adopted an internal contract responsibility system by linking output with 
remunerations. Under this responsibility system, production norms were assigned te 
each work post. This greatly aroused the workers’ enthusiasm. For example, the 
engraving workship is responsible for making printing patterns and requires a rather 
high degree of skills. la the past, some workers in this workshop did not work hard 
and were often dilatory. After the adoption of the contract responsibility system, as 
workers’ economic interests were closely linked with their work results, the labor 
productivity increased by nearly 4 times. That year, the workshop increased the 

production of printing patterns by 1, 200 sets and satisfied the factory's urgent needs 
for new designs and new f« oducts. 

In 1986, the factory again faced a stern situation in which its expected profits would 
be reduced by 3.6 million yuan. Through investigation, the factory leaders found that 
on the one hand, the prices of raw ~aterials and energy continued to rise; on the other 
hand, the factory had seriously wasted raw materials and energy. So the factory 
adopted another form of contract respoi<ibility system by linking remunerations with 
profits. According to this system, profit targets were assigned to each workshop and 
department. Then, all workshops and departments made efforts to increase income and 
retrench expenditure. The third printing and dyeing workshop previously used a lot of 
energy. After the system of linking remunerations with profits was adopted, the 
workshop installed all kinds of meters to monitor the use of water, electricity, and 
steam and strengthened management over the consumption of energy. t also overhauiec 

two sets of machinery which were power-greedy in the past. As a result, the workshop 

lowered its total energy consumption by 20 percent. in the last 2 years, the factory 

successfully overcame all the unfavorable factors that affected its profits, and 
increased its production, output value, and profits all by 20 percent or above. 
[paragraph continues] 
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7 1980, its output value reached 218 million yuan; the factory produced 115 sillion 
meters cf printed calico, and made 22.07 million yuan of profits; its per capita 
profits wire nearly 10,000 yuan. 

Commentator on Contract System 

HK240543 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 22 Apr 87 p 1 

[Commentator’s article: “The System of Contracted Responsibilities Is Fine”) 

[Text] The Dongfeng Printing and Dyeing Factory in Changzhou City substantially 
improved its economic results after adopting the contract responsibility system. This 
vividly shows that under the present conditions, the adoption of various operational 
responsibility systems based on contracts can closely link responsibilities with rights 
and benefits, so it is an effective way to invigorate the large and mediua-sized 
enterprises under all people ownership. 

Over a long time in the past, under the traditional model of the product economy, 
ownership has been integrated with the operational power, “state ownership” means 
“state management.” The large and medium-sized enterprises under all people ownership 
do not bear the responsibility for their own production results and also do not enjoy 
the right to independently determine their own production. Under such conditions, they 
are merely machines performing the production functions rather than economic celle with 
full vigcr. Through reforms in the previous stage, enterprise decisionmaking power has 
been expanded. However, the issue of separating ownership from the operational power 
has not been fundamentally solved yet, and many enterprises remain in the position of 
administrative institutions affiliated with the government and are still subject to 
interference and restrictions from various aspects. Ia some cases, 4 more flexible and 
loose managing department has been replaced with a stricter managing department over 
the enterprises. Due to various obstructions, the enterprises often cannot really 
exercise their limited decisionmaking powers. It is still rather common that 
enterprises “eat from the same big pot of the state“ and workers “eat from the same big 
pot of the enterprise.” This is the basic reason why the large and medium-sized 
enterprises cannot become as dynamic as the small enterprises and township enterprises. 

At present, the large and medium-sized enterprises in all parts of the country are 
pursuing the operational responsibility system based on contracts mainly in the 
following forms: 1) The enterprise guarantees to turn over a certain amount of profits 
and pay a certain amount of taxes to the state, and ite total payroll is linked to the 
total tax-profit contributions. 2) The enterprise undertakes „ profit-making 
contract. 3) The enterprise which is allowed to operate in the red or without making 
much profit guarantees that its profits will not be lower than a certain sore or ite 
losses will mot exceed a certain limit. 4) if the enterprise's profits exceed the 
target in the contract, it can retain a certain percentage of the additional profits. 
5) An input-output contract is ec ncluded in the whole trade. To sum up, the common 
point of these operational responsibility systems based on contracts is: Fixed norms 
are included in the contracts; a definite amount of profits and taxes must be turned 
over to the state; enterprises are entitied to retain part of the additional profits 
and must make up the shortage themselves. The practice of the Dongfeng Printing and 
Dyeing Factory in Changzhou and other enterprises shows that the operational 
responsibility system based on contracts can clearly define the 
responsibility-power-benefit relations between the state and the enterprise and between 
the enterprise and its workers and can effectively ensure the responsibilities, rights, 
and interests of the enterprise and the workers. 
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This system enables the enterprises to act as relatively independent commodity 
producers and handlers after they fulfill the task of paying taxes to the owner of the 
enterprise assets (in general, the state represents the owner of the enterprises owned 
by all people), and also enables the worker= to fully exploit their wisdom and 
resourcefulness in raising the economic efficiency of their enterprises as they have to 
give consideration to the operational results and risks of their enterprises. 

The operational contrect responsibility system will create favorable conditions for the 
large and medium-sized enterprises to enliwen their operational mechaniems in an 
all-round way. In tae past 2 years, in order to increase the self-transformation and 
self-development capacity of the large and medium-sized enterprises, the state has 
reduced the taxes on some of them and allowed them to retain more profits. This 
measure has achieved certain results. However, tax reduction and the increase in 
profit retention cannot fundamentally solve the problem of the enterprise operational 
mechanism. Moreover, the state's financial capacity is limited. There will be no room 
for further tax reduction. The operational contract responsibility system will cut off 
the “umbilical cord” through which the enterprises rely on the state, and will prompt 
the enterprises to rely mainly on their own efforts to tap potential and increase 
economic efficiency by conducting independent business accounting and bearing sole 
responsibility for profits and losses. This will just increase their adaptability in 
the market competition, and turn their operational mechaniems from a passive and rigid 
model into an ative and flexible model so that they can act as a powwerful force on 
the socialist commodity markets. 

So far, we have not had much experience in separating ownership from the operational 
power. We should allow and encourage various totes of experiment and exploration. The 
enterprises which have adopted the operational contract responsibility system should 
also determine their methods of pursuing that system in light of their concrete 
conditions, and no uniform practice should be arbitrarily imposed on them. 

I INTING 

HK240822 Beijing GUANGMING RIBAO in Chinese 19 Apr 87 p 1 

[Commentator’s article: "Strictly Ban Illegal Publications”| 

[Trent]! Today, this newspaper publishes a reporter's letter about the opinion of the 
Beijing Municipal Administrative Department for Publishing Affairs, that it is urgently 
necessary to examine and rectify the work of township printing houses. The letter uses 
many facts to show that some township printing houses’ willingness to accept printing 

orders is a major reason why some illegal publications can be published and circulated 
in society, and that the printing houses have in fact played a very bad role in helping 
the spread of illegal publications. 

According to some investigations, the illegal publications printed by some township 
printing houses spread remarks advocating bourgeois liberalization, include contents 
that describe indecent, pornographic, and violent things, and advocate sexual 

liberalization or describe sexual life and psychology. The style and contents of these 
publications are vulgar and dirty, and they have caused very bad social effects [she 
bul xiao guo 4357 2585 2400 2654). [paragraph continues! 



1. 29 Apr 87 4 * CHINA 
PRC NATIONAL AFFAIRS 

Some people wrote and compiled such books or magazines and then sent for printing 
through some printing houses in rural areas. After being circulated in society, the 
publications pollute the people's soul, and in particular, poison and hare the young 
people who do not have much experience of life. Therefore, in the course of banning 
illegal publications, it is necessary to seriously examine and rectify township 
printing houses and strictly prohibit them from printing any illegal publications. 
This is an important job, to which the party organizations st al! levels must pay close 
attention. 

Some people said that as the township printing howses have to bear responsibility for 
their own profits and losses, ‘hey gust ensure the “economic results” in their business 
and must make profits. This is certainly mot the foundation for them to accept orders 
for printing illegal publications. Ours is «a socialist cowtry, and our cultural 
undertakings, including our propaganda, theoretical, ‘literary and art, journalistic, 
and publishing and circulating work, must be firmly in line with the four cardinal 
principles and must adhere to the correct ideological and political orientation. We 
should care about the economic results, but should also care about the social benefit 
[she buli xiao yi 4357 2585 2600 4135). At mo time can we merely seek good economic 
results without regard to the social benefit [she hui xiao yi 4357 2585 2400 4135). 
Since the d Plenary Session of the lith CPC Central Committee, the party central 
leadership has repeatedly emphasized that when developing the economy and building 
material civilization, we must simultaneously develop socialist spiritual civilization, 
and boost the two civilizations at the same time. When accepting the orders for 

printing illegal publications, some township printing houses were merely indulging in 
seeking “good economic results,” or making handsome profits. in fact, they have caused 
spiritual pollution to our society and completely violated the party central 
leadership's requirement of “boostins the two civilizations at the same time.” If 
party organizations at various levels simply turn a blind eye to this problem, our 
cause will face the danger of deviating from the socialist course. 

It should be pointed out that banning illegal publications and strictly forbidding the 
township printing houses to print illegal publications is a very serious and important 
task. Party organizations at all levels must take a firm and clear-cut attitude toward 
it. The publishing administrative departments at all levels should strengthen their 
management over township printing howses and bring their business under better 
contro!. The industrial and commercial administrative departments and the public 
security departments at all levels showld also make contributions to this work. 
Admittedly, many township printing houses at the township level can adhere to a correct 
ider'egical and political orientation in their work, anm4 have printed quite a few 

and positive publications. We showld continue to support and protect them. As 
the township printing houses which have printed illegal publications, different 

measures should be taken a inst them according to their specific cases in light of the 
relevant state policies and decrees: Some of them should be firmly closed; some of 
them should fined; people who have caused great harm to society, including the 
responsible people of some township printing houses, should be punished according to 
party or administrative discip: se; and those «ho have violated the criminal law should 

be brought to court for trial aad punished according to law. 
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BK270823 Hong Kong ZHONGGUO KINWEN SHE in Chinese 1405 GHT 26 Apr 87 

[Article by Wang Kisobul (3769 2556 2547): “Interview With Du Deozheng, Director of 
Journal ien and Publishing bares 

[Trent]! Beijing, 26 Apr (ZHONGGUO KINWEN SHE) -- This February, China announced the 
establishment of its News and Publishing Bureau. On behalf of the state, the bureau 
will provide guidance for journaliem and publishing work. 

As a result, 63-year-old Du Deosheng left the editorial department of GUANGMING RIBAO, 
where he worked for 5 years, and joined the Journalien and Publishing bureau 

People say that China's journaliem and publishing work has entered « flourishing period 
over the past 2 years, and so does Du Deosheng. 

In 1986, China published gore than 5 billion copies of books, an average of 5.5 copies 
per person. The nation now has more than 1,700 newspapers, 5,200 periodicals and 
magazines, and 454 publishing houses. 

However, Du Daosheng said, some units have published books and newspapers blindly. The 
practices of producing poor quality goods, violating the Constitution and being 
irresponsible to readers, and publishing duplicates are quite common. 

The phenomenon of the bed mixed with the good is spreading amid the flourishing 
situation. How should a new official apply strict measures? 

At the welcoming ceremony held for him, Du Daozheng declared his principle: “Open and 
aboveboard, I will do everything in light of the four cardinal principles and the 
policy of reform, opening up, and economic invigoration.” 

Du Deosheng is a good talker. Although he stayed in China's southern city Guangzhou 
for 21 years, be still has a strong Shanxi accent. in an equal capacity, Du Daozheng, 
who has been a reporter for 42 years, talked frankly with this reporter. 

“To tell the truth, I have not yet played my part,” he said. 

Indeed, the appointment was officially announced by the State Council a few days ago. 

“But we should be definite in the following: The guidance provided by the Journalica 
and Publishing Bureau for journalism and publishing work should first be indicated in 
creating a fine social environment so that the 300,000 reporters and publishing workers 
can display their talent.” Du Deosheng enumerated the five missions of the Journalicns 
and Publishing Bureau: Drafting and implementing laws and regulations for journaliss 
and publication; providing guidance in principles and policies to journalism and 
publishing work; examining the published newepepers, periodicals, and books; exercising 
wnified planning and management over journalism and publication of the whole country; 
and carrying out external work in journalism and publication. 
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Du Daozheng was modest in saying that he did not yet play his part. Since he assumed 

office, the pace of reorganization of the country's newspapers and periodicals has been 
accelerated. Du disclosed that the current reorganization of newspapers and 
periodicals is a part of the ongoing struggle against bourgeois liberalization. The 
reorganization is focused on newspapers, periodicals, and books that undermine the 
fundamental system of the state and on vulgar, pornographic, and superstitious 
newspapers, magazines, and books that affect the country’s moral values. 

“In the current reorganization, we will not launch a movement or check every issue and 

person, Du Daozheng said definitely. “We should have faith in the people.” 

“However,” Du continued, “practices that run counter to the spirit of the Constitution 

should be educated, blamed, warned, and punished respectively according to the 
seriousness of the cases.” 

A circular on reregistration of newspapers and publishing houses throughout the country 
is now under examination. The draft law for publication has been completed and the 
drafting of law for joursciism is in progress. Du Daozheng said: “As certain ideas 
and regular practice concerning journalism and publication are no longer suited to 
China's current situation, reform is imperative.” 

The future of journalism and publication belongs to young people. To train a new 
generation of journalists, he plans to draw up a unified teaching outline for over 30 
institutes, faculties, and specialties throughout the country concerning journalism and 

to conduct long and short term political and professional in-service training for 
journalists so that they can gain extensive knowledge, rich experience, and great 
vitality. 

The conversation seemed to go on and on. Du Daozheng, a XINHUA reporter who served the 
Army for many years, former chief of Hebei and Guangdong branches of the XINHUA NEWS 
AGENCY, editor in chief of YANGCHENG WANBAO, and director of the domestic affairs 

department of the XINHUA NEWS AGENCY, was a man of easy approach. 

When the conversation switched to the ongoing struggle against bourgeois 

liberalization, this reporter asked: “Will Liu Binyan's works be published again? Du 
Daozheng replied frankly: “Some of his works are good and of course they can be 
published.” 

‘NATIONALIZATION’ OF LITERATURE DEFENDED 

HK240308 Beijing GUANGMING RIBAO in Chinese 7 Apr 87 p 3 

[Article by Li Fangping (2621 2455 1627): “Nationalization: A Strategic Slogan -- 
Comments Also on Chen Yue's ‘Nationalization: A Defensive Slogan 

[Text] Major disputes of principle centering on the need for the nationalization of 
art and literature have all along existed in art and literary circles in recent years. 
Some comrades who uphold pursuing the way of the Western school of modernism have time 

and again spread the idea that if new trails are to be blazed in literature and art, it 
is imperative to resolutely do away with the national tradition of literature and adopt 
the way of the Western school of modernism. [paragraph continues) 

re 
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Such an ideological trend of national nihilism was rather strong between 1980 and 1982, 
then died down a bit with the unfolding of the struggle in opposition to spiritual 
pollution. But soon this erroneous ideological trend was revived, and it has grown 
with greater and greater momentum. Comrade Chen Yue's article entitled 
"Nationa.ization: A Defensive Slogan” carried in "“WENXUE PINGLUN” ("LITERARY 
CRITICIS4"] No 1, 1987 has served precisely as an example to illustrate the current 
expression of this momentum. 

This article regards the craze for the Western school of modernism which has been 
rising in recent years as the basic motivation for the liveliness in the literary 
world, and states that the criticism against national nihilism is much ado about 
nothing. In my mind, a judgment like that of Comrade Chen Yue does not conform to the 
objective realities of our art and literary circles. What does the basic motivation 
come from in the liveliness of our literary world, the implementation of the correct 
line since the 3rd Plenary Session of the llth CPC Central Committee, or the craze for 
the Western school of modernism started up by a few comrades? I believe that any 
comrade who shows some respect for facts will draw a just conclusion. Facts will 
forcefully refute Comrade Chen Yue in negating the existence of the ideological trend 
of national nihilism in art and literary circles. The reason is very simple, namely, 
the ideological trend of national nihilism does exist in art and literary circles, and 
rather seriously at that. Some people have rejected nationalization, condemning it as 
a thick barrier and a mask over feelings, as an axle sleeve for language and a prison 
wall for the spirit, and even compared it to stagnation, swamps, aging, and death. 
Others even believe that the nationalization of literature and art advocated by our 
party has led literature and art astray and to a dead end alley, and caused zigzags in 
new poetry as well. Under the pretext of conducting a so-called in-depth cultural 
review in recent years, some comrades have spared no efforts in citing the “crimes” and 
“deep-rooted bad habits” of traditional Chinese culture. In their way of putting it, 
our national spirit and traditional culture are dreadful, hateful, and good for 
nothing, and their crimes are unpardonable. So can it be true to call these views 
national nihilism? 

Comrade Chen Yue not only denies the existence of national nihilism, but also attempts 

to fundamentally deny the slogan of nationalization in theory. To him, nationalization 
is proposed out of a need for the self-defense of a rather backward nation, and 
reflects “the suspicion of any culture from the externai world, and the vigilant 
defensive psychological mechanism,” as vell as “the cultural psychological pillar” of 
"the literary world that is rather introspective and closed minded.” “It is beyond 
doubt to regard self-repression as our national literature's quest for the continuous 
synchronous development to the trends of the world.” So to speak, the slogan of 
nationalization is ome lacking artistic vitality, is pessimistic, passive, and 
defensiv:. It did play a certain role in history, but on) plays a negative role now 
with practically nothing positive; therefore, it must be dime away with. 

Contrary to Comrade Chen Yue's exposition, in my opinion, the nationalization of 

literature is by no means a reflection of national inferiority, but a strong expression 
of national pride; it is by no means a psychological pillar of closed national 

consciousness, but one invigorating the national spirit; and it is by no means a 
transitional, negative, defensive, and tactical slogan, but a long-term, positive, and 
strategic one that has a bearing on the whole situation. 
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The history of the development of literature has proved that whether the literature of 
a nation can acquire eligibility for its independent development, and whether its 
continuous development synchronous to the trends of the world is possible depends upon 
whether the literature of the nation has maintained its own sharp characteristics, and 
whether it has adhered to the orientation and path of nationalization. Literature that 
is only capable of copying, and following in the footsteps of other national 
literatures, whether they are the footsteps of Balzac, Tolstoy, Chekov, Ibsen, 
Baudelaire, Proust, Kafka, Eliot, Hemingway, or Faulkner, will never acquire 
eligibility for independent development and achieve continuous development synchronous 
to the trends of the world. It will inevitably be replaced and assimilated by another 
national literature of strong vitality. A nat ion that has preserved its sharp national 
characteristics and adhered to the road of nationalization will maintain its own 
outstanding independent style despite the lashing of waves and tides of the world and 
the attraction and pressure of other powerful national literatures. It will not be 
replaced or assimilated by other national literatures, but, through wutual competition, 
it will digest their merits, do away with harmful factors, continuously make itself 
complete and perfect, and substantiate its own power in artistic expression. The 
development of literature in the Chinese nation has served as powerful evidence. The 
danger of national nihilism lies precisely in its regarding the dual-direction flow of 
the development of world literature as well as the cause-and-effect dialectical process 
conditioning the development of literature as a single-direction movement, and as an 
isolated and metaphysical process by which one literature will survive only by relying 
on another. This negates the dialectic method which holds that things are interrelated 
and also conditioned upon each other; and it is likewise a kind of closed-minded 
mentality, and one that eliminates the existence of national literature at that. Of 
course, we cannot accept such a view, whether it boasts of conforming to the open 
thinking of the trends of the world, or to some attractive “four-dimensional world." 

In our times it is very difficult for a closed literature to thrive, and the prosperity 
and development of one's national literature and the widening of its path are possible 
only through mutual exchanges, reference and competition of all national literatures in 
the world under the condition of opening up to the world. However, the method of 
mutual exchanges, reference and competition between all national literatures does not 
mean <ciiminating the national characteristics of literature and negating the 
nationalization of literature, but developing the national characteristics of 
literature and improving the nationalization of literature. This is the groundwork for 
realizing the mutual reference and common prosperity of the literatures of all 
nations. Without this groundwork, there will not be any mutual references between all 
national literatures, nor the healthy development of a certain national literature. 
This is because the vitality of literature is characterized by its sharp individuality, 

and its elimination means taking away the life of literature. In all nations in the 
world every national literature has its own national characteristics and the 
nationalization expressed in every national literature is precisely its individuality 
as well as its life. This individuality is the crux for the survival and development 
of every national literature, which is a member, on an equal footing, of the big family 
of all national literatures in the world. This individuality is as indispensable as it 
is irreplaceable. If it is done away with, not only will the realistic groundwork for 
mutual exchanges, reference, and competition no longer exist, but the most basic 
character of the independent development of literature will also be eliminated. 
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The mistake of national nihilism lies in the fact that it has refused to acknowledge 
that the healthy development of world literature is not only a course of artistic 

absorption through mutual reference and horizontal extension, but also one of vertical 
inheritance developing in depth, with each national literature blossoming in radiant 
splendor and possessing its own literary excellence. Moveover, national nihilism 
regards the development of world literature as well as the opening up to the world of a 
certain national literature entirely as a horizontal development without any vertical 
extension, and a one-way movement in which others are to be learned; but one is not to 

be referred to by others. The result can only be to develop nat iona! inferiority, and 
to suffocate the healthy growth of one's own national literature. 

The nationalization of literature is an important component of national literature. It 
is the treasure and crystalization of national literature as well as one of the pillars 
of the national spirit. To any mation, the nationalization of literature is a matter 
of life and death, for it is where the nation’s soul lies. Any nation that prizes its 
own honor and has pride in itself is always trying its best to uphold and develop the 
national characteristics of its own literature, and resolutely takes the road of 
nationalism, with which to stimulate national pride and honor, and to invigorate the 
national spirit. Therefore, whether to adhere to or to negate the nationalization of 
literature is not only an importe. sticggie tmat has a bearing on the healthy growth 
of literature, but it is als, a major issue of whether to invigorate or to wear down 
and disintegrate the national spirit. The danger of national nihilism lies not only in 
eliminating the literature of a nation, but in endangering the nation itself. The way 
of national nihilism is one that winds up in despair for national literature and the 
nation itself. 

The nationalization of literature is the basic requirement for literary creation and 
appreciation condition each other. Creation provides realistic conditions for 
appreciation, while appreciation conditions the development and improvement of 
creation. The objective law that literary creation is conditioned and affected by the 
habit and level of appreciation of the readers demands the respect of creation for this 
habit and level. What the readers most readily accept and appreciate is not copying, 
without discrimination, the ways of expression of other national literatures, and not 
tricks of self-styled elegance, but precisely the nationalization of literature. The 
nationalization of literature, a Chinese style and atmosphere loved by the Chinese 
people, is the most important bridge to link writers with the millions upon millions of 
readers, and it is also the basic aesthetic medium between creation and appreciation. 
Nationalization is the only means that can help our writers win greater numbers of 
readers and a foothold in the literary world. The concept of nationalization is an 
important component of Mao Zedong Thought on literature and art, as well as a great 
contribution of the CPC to Marxist theory on literature and art. Practice has proved 
that this is a correct principle, an important issue of principle that has a bearing on 
the healthy development of our literature, a guidance to its prosperity, and in 
important guarantee for it to stand on its own in the forest of world literature. 
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ZHAO ZIYANG, OTHERS AT AWARD-CIVING PRESENTATION 

OW271340 Beijing XINHUA in English 1333 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Excerpt] Beijing, April 27 (XINHUA) - China's model workers and advanced enterprises 
were awarded here today medals and certificates of merit for their contributions to the 
country's construction and reforms. 

A total of 1,048 workers from all over the country received medals. Five were 
presented with the title "National Model Worker,” the highest honor for the workers. 

One-third of them are industrial workers and the others are scientists, teachers, 

writers, managers, medical workers and atheletes. 

Certificates of merit were also presented to 100 advanced enterprises. 

The titles of honor were today given by the All-China Federation of Trade Unions, the 
country's highest trade union organization, and this was regarded as part of the coming 
“May Day“ celebrations. This is the third time since 1985 the organization has issued 
such titles of honor. 

Zhao Ziyang, acting general secretary of the Chinese Communist Party Central Committee 
and premier of the State Council, and other party and state leaders attended today's 
meeting and met with representatives of the model workers and advanced enterprises. 
[passage omitted] 

LI PENG INSPECTS CHONGQING PROJECTS, ENTERPRISES 

HK250159 Chengdu Sichuan Provincial Service in Mandarin 2330 GMT 24 Apr 87 

[Text] According to SICHUAN RIBAO, Li Peng, member of the CPC Central Committee 
Political Bureau and vice premier of the State Council, inspected and provided guidance 
for work in Chongqing City from 20 to 23 April. On the evening of his arrival there on 
20 April, Vice Premier Li Peng listened to reports delivered by leaders of the city and 
responsible comrades of departments concerned on the situation in electric power, 
communications, and urban construction. On 21 and 23 April, he personally inspected 
the site of the (Luoheng) power plant, where preparatory work is underway, and the 
Chongqing airport, which is now under construction. 

While inspecting the Chongqing iron and steel company, Li Peng viewed the modified 
steel plate rolling installation, and the coking plant, which is currently undergoing 
modification. He put forward demands concerning the question of how the company can 
increase its output from 850,000 tons of steel this year to 1.5 million tons in 1992 
through carrying out technological transformation. 

As chairman of the State Education Commission, Li Peng also visited Chongqing 
University, where he heard a report on the situation in the city's tertiary educational 
institutes. He also held a forum with party and administration leaders and a number of 
teachers and students of the university. He inspected the university's [words 
indistinct]. 

Li Peng spoke on how tertiary education institutes should train qualified and talented 
people for the socialist four modernizations drive. 
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Li Peng was accompanied by Lin Tongtang, vice minister of the State Economics 

Commission; Huang Yichen, vice minister of the State Planning Commission; and Pu 
Haiqing, vice governor of Sichuan. 

Addresses University Students 

0W232327 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1544 GMT 23 Apr 87 

[By reporter Yuan Guanghou] 

[Excerpt] Chongqing, 22 Apr (XINHUA) -- During an inspection tour of Chongqing 
Uaiversity today, Li Peng, member of the Political Bureau of the CPC Central Committee 
and vice premier of the State Council, urged schools of higher learning to strengthen 
ideological and political work among students, encourage them to get involved in 
community life, and educate themselves through practical experience. 

Accompanied by secretary of the Chongqing City party committee Liao Bokang and Mayor 
Xiao Yang, Comrade Li Peng visited Chongqing University. He attended a discussion with 
the school administrators and representatives of the teachers and students, and toured 
the university's central laboratory. During the discussion, Li Peng said: It is very 
important for college students to get involved in community life and take part in its 
activities. Not only colleges and universities, but also middle and primary schools, 
should pay close attention to ideological and political work among students. 

After listening, with great interests, to reforms carried out at the school, Li Peng 

said: The ultimate goal in our educational reform is to train capable people with the 
“four have s, who support socialism, and have both political integrity and 
professional competence. The quality of a university should be judged, not only on the 
basis of the number of postgraduate students and the scientific and cultural level of 
its students, but also on the contributions they can make to society. 

Li Peng added: Due to the limited financial and material resources in our country, we 
should actively develop adult education from now on. [passage omitted] 

DENG LIQUN ADDRESSES ‘DREAM OF RED CHAMBER’ ACTORS 

OW262118 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1217 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[text] Beijing, 26 Apr (XINHUA) — Filming of the 36-episode TV drama “Dream of the 
Red Chamber" has been completed and will be shown simultaneously on the Central 
Television Station in Beijing and Asia Television in Hong Kong from 2 May. 

Deng Liqun, member of the Secretariat of the CPC Central Committee, met in Zhongnanhai 
this afternoon with all the members of the delegation of the Central Television Station 

"Dream of the Red Chamber” Drama Group, which is headed for Hong Kong, and delivered a 

speech. Comrade Deng ‘iqun praised the members of the drama group for their hard work 
and wished them every success in their visit to Hong Kong. 

The delegation, with its 1/7 members led by head of the delegation Dai Linfeng, will 
leave Beijing on 29 April. They will attend a ceremony in Hong Kong for the debut of 
the TV drama and carry out other activities. 
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YANG SHANGKUN MARKS LIAO ZHONGKAI ANNIVERSARY 

OW240837 Beijing XINHUA in English 0636 GMT 24 Apr 87 

[Text] Guangzhou, April 24 (XINHUA) -- The commemoration of the 110th birthday of the 
late Liao Zhongkai (1877-1925), a noted statesman in the contemporary Chinese 
revolution, culminated in a mass rally held here on Wednesday. 

Some 1,900 people attended the rally, which also marked the 60th anniversary of the 
establishment of the Liao Zhongkai Commemorative School (mow the Liao Zhongkai 
Agricultural Technological College) by his wife, He KXiangning. He was also a 
forerunner in the Chinese democratic revolution. 

At the rally were state and Guangdong provincial officials, and relatives, families and 
friends of the late couple. 

Yang Shangkun, member of the Chinese Communist Party Central Committee Political 
Bureau, said the Chinese will never forget the older generation of revolutionaries like 
Liao Zhongkai and He Xiangning who contributed to China's independence and liberation. 

"We hope that all Chinese people, residing at home and abroad, will carry forward their 
patriotism and work for China's prosperity and reunification,” he said. 

Liao was born in Huiyang County, Guangdong Province, on April 23, 1877 and assassinated 
by the right wing of the KMT on August 20, 1925. 

After the rally, a ceremony was held to unveil a 3.5-meter-tall statue for Liao, the 
first of its kind in China. 

Other commemorative activities to be held include an international symposium and a 
forum on Liao'’s life. 

LEADERS PAY LAST RESPECTS TO PLA ADVISOR 

0W212307 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1450 GMT 21 apr 87 

[Excerpt] Beijing, 21 Apr (XINHUA) — Party and state leaders, and cormanders and 
fighters from PLA units stationed in Beijing attended a ceremony at the asditorium of 
the Babaoshan Cemetery of Revolutionaries in Beijing this afternoon to pay last 
respects to Comrade Liu Shaowen, a long-tested, loyal communist fighter, proletarian 
revolutionary, outstanding leader in the covert struggle waged by our party and Army 
against the enemy, and former advisor of the PLA General Staff Department. 

Comrade Liu Shaowen died of illness in Beijing on 10 April 1987 at the age of 82. 

Wreaths were sent by Zheo Ziyang, Deng Xiaoping, Li Xiannian, Chen Yun, Hu Yaobang, 
Peng Zhen, Deng Yingchao, Xu Xiangqian, Nie Rongzhen, Yang Shangkun, Hu Qiaomu, Yao 
Yilin, Chen Pixian, Ji Pengfei, Wei Guoqging, Zhang Aiping, Song Ping, Hong Xuezhi, Lu 

Zhengeao, Tan Zheng, Li Da, Li Zhimin, Li Jukui, Xiao Jingguang, He Changgong, and Fu 
Zhong. 
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Wreaths were also sent by the CPC Central Committee; the NPC Standing Committee; the 
Central Military Commission; the CPPCC National Committee; the Organization and the 
United Front Work Departments of the CPC Central Committee; the Ministries of Defense, 
Public Security, and State Security; the State Council Office for Overseas Chinese 
Affairs; all PLA General Departments, arms, and services; the Commission for National 
Defense Science, Technology, and Industry; the Discipline Inspection Commission of the 
Central Military Commission; the Academy of Military Sciences; the National Defense 
University; and the leading bodies from Henan Province and Xinyang County. 

Ki Zhongxun, Yang Dezhi, Yu Qiuli, Qin Jiwei, Wang Ping, Wang Shoudao, Wu Xiuquan, Li 
Desheng, Xiao Ke, Song Shilun, Chen Kilian, Geng Diao, Huang Zhen, Huang Huoging, Rong 
Yiren, Liao Hansheng, Zhang Jingfu, Yang Chengwu, and Chen Zaidao sent wreaths and 
attended the ceremony. [passage omitted] 

MI _ZHIFU ATTENDS EDUCATORS’ REPRESENTATIVE MEETING 

OW271143 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1055 GMT 26 Apr 87 

[By reporter Yang Zhaobo] 

[Text] Beijing, 26 Apr (XINHUA) -- The third national meeting of representatives of 
the China Educators’ Trade Union opened in Beijing today. 

The central topic of the meeting was implementing the party's line since the 34 Plenary 
Session of the llth CPC Central Committee in an all-round way, fully bringing into play 
the teachers’ and staff members’ sense of being masters, and waging struggle to train a 
new generation of socialist new people with lofty ideals, moral integrity, culture, and 
discipline. 

The meeting held that, since the restoration of the Educators’ Trade Union in 1979, the 
trade union organizations at various levels have done voluminous work and made 
substantial achievements. Presently, most of the colleges and middle and primary 
schools have set up the system of holding representative meetings. According to 
incomplete statistics, 60.9 percent of the nearly 1,200 institutes of higher learning 
have set up the system of holding representative meetings, and of the more than 100,000 
middle and primary schools, 71.6 percent have set up a siwilar system. Also, 85 
percent of the cities and counties of China's 29 provinces, autonomous regions, and 
municipalities have formed educators’ trade unions. Educators boast 110,000 
grass-roots trade union organizations with a total membership of over 7 million. 

The meeting stressed that educators’ trade union organizations and education workers 
must do well the following tasks: First, do well the job of teaching and bringing up 
students in a healthy manner. A teacher must strive to become a paragon of virtue and 
learning and carry out the educatior policy in an ali-round way. Second, strengthen 
the building of democracy with the attitude of being masters and improve the school's 
democratic management. And third, safeguard the teachers’ vital interests and further 
promote respect for teachers and esteem tor education in society. 

Leading comrades Ni tu, Zhang Chengxian, Yang Haibo, Luo Gan, Li Xingwan, and others 
attended the opening ceremony. More than 300 representatives from colleges, middle and 
primary schools, kindergartens, and vocational and technical schools, as well as some 
special education units, across the nation attended the meeting. The meeting is 
scheduled to end on 2 May. 
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FANG YI SPEAKS AT ALUMINUM INDUSTRY FORUM 

OW280317 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1415 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[By RENMIN RIBAO reporter Pan Didu and XINHUA reporter Zhou Xiaonong] 

[Text] Guiyang, 27 Apr (XINHUA) — Fang Yi, political bureau member of the CPC Central 
Committee and state councillor, speaking today at the closing of the national forum on 
the aluminum industry, held at the Guizhou aluminum plant, again stressed the need to 
continually give priority to the policy of developing the aluminum industry. 

After fully affirming the marked results China has achieved in developing the industry, 
Fang Yi said: To accelerate the development pace in the aluminum industry, our plan is 
to bring about an unprecedented increase in aluminum production, with an annual average 
increase of above 10 percent in the next 10 years. The realization of this plan will 
be a major turning point in China's aluminum industry, and will push China into the 
ranks of the major aluminum-producing powers. 

Fang Yi said: The CPC Central Committee and the State Council attach great importance 
to developing China's aluminum industry, and have repeatedly affirmed that giving 
priority to the aluminum industry is the correct policy to develop the nonferrous 
metals industry. We should step up strategic study and bring development of the 
aluminum industry under the state's overall plan. We should further simplify 
administration and delegate power, promote and implement various reform measures, and 
give a free hand to developing interregional and departmental cooperation. All 
departments concerned shuld also support development of the aluminum industry. At the 
same time, management should be strengthened within the industry. The industry should 
also strive to plan, coordinate, and produce a good service. in the course of giving 
priority to aluminum production, all localities should submit to the guidance of the 
state plan, stress economic effects, and guard against a headlong rush into action, 
which would only create new waste and another imbalance. 

Remarkable development has been made in China's local small and medium-sized aluminum 
plants in recent years, where annual production now constitutes more than 30 percent of 
the nation’s total, and growth rate exceeds that of the key enterprises; they have 
played an important role in developing China's aluminum industry and invigorating local 
economies. Referring to this, Fang Yi stressed: The guiding thought “let us all 
engaged in nonferrous metals undertaking” is the force behind the success of the local 
aluminum industry. All departments and localities must a:tach great importance to, and 
actively support, development of the local aluminum industry. 

He said: The aluminum industry needs a stable, adequate, and cheap power supply. In 
view of the acute power shortage in China, the industry should solve this power supply 
problem either by building its own power stations, or using stepped-up cooperation with 
power supply departments and localities. Cooperation can take the form of investment 
in the power supply industry, of exchanging aluminum for power supply, and many other 
ways. 

Serious waste of aluminum resources still exists in some areas. For a remedy, Fang Yi 
pointed out that, in order to ensure the long-term development of China's aluminum 
industry, we should, on the one hand, step up geological survey work, »ased on data 
from national mine surveys, to concentrate mining efforts at big mines, rich in 
aluminum-silicon content, and suitable for open-cut mining operations. On the other 
hand, we should put great effort into popularizing the mining resources law, firmly run 
mines according to the law, and solve problem of waste in a basic way. 
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JEIFANG RIBAO VIEWS COMMODITY ECONOMY DEVELOPMENT 

0W272347 Shanghai JIEFANG RIBAO in Chinese 21 Apr 87 p 2 

{Article by Lu Ren: “Unflinchingly Develop the Socialist Commodity Economy — Also 
Refuting Wang Ruowang’s ‘Theory of Makeup Lessons 

[Text] At a socialist commodity economy discussion meeting held recently, those 
involved in Shanghai's economic, legal, and enterprise circles gathered in one hall, 
spoke out freely, and warmly discussed and argued matters. They unanimously pointed 
out: Deepening research into the objective law, the development process, and the basic 
theoretical category of China s socialist commodity economy, under the guidance of 
Marxism, is of very great significance in answering the new question of real life 
thought and practice and 1 unflinchingly promoting the socialist commodity economy. 

China is at the initial socialist stage, and its commodity economy is undeveloped. A 
long time after the founding of the republic, because of the straitjackets of our 
lopsided traditional theory and rigid economic mold, we used to think the planned and 
commodity economies were incompatible with, and excluded, each other. Over a long 
period, we ignored the laws of value, market regulation, and the role played by the 
economic lever. As a result, serious maladies inevitably occurred in the structure of 
the planned economy built on this foundation. The consequences were that socialism was 
prevented from playing a superior role in emancipating the productive force. It was 
precisely after summing up more than 30 years’ experience and drawing lessons 
therefrom, that the party Central Committee specifically pointed out: In undertaking 
economic structural reform, we must first solve the basic question of theory and 

practice that “socialist economy is planned commodity economy on the foundation of 
public ownership.” Since the 34 Plenary Session of the Lith CPC Central Committee, 
rural reform has shifted China's economy from a self-supporting and 
semi-self-supporting natural economy to a commodity economy; we have started urban 
reform, developed commodity production and exchange, and created the most invigorating 
economic situation since the founding of the republic. During the 8 years since reform 
started, China has enjoyed stability and unity; its economy has continually developed, 
and its people have lived and worked i peace and contentment. As a result, China's 
economic strength has been greatly boosted; the people in both urban and rural areas 
have enjoyed a markedly improved and better material and cultural life. Facts in the 
past 8 years have proved that developing the socialist commodity economy is at the 
heart of reform, opening to the outside world, and invigorating the economy. We should 
unflinchingly continue to create a new situation along this successful road. 

While developing the commodity economy, we shall inevitably “bring in” developed 
capitalist countries’ methods of management and administration, such as exploring and 
testing, through reform, the enterprise lease, stock, and bankruptcy systems, and 
opening a stock market, under control and on a tentative basis. We should rather point 
out: When we intend to develop the socialist commodity economy and organize and manage 
socialized mass production, we simply have to study Western capitalist advanced 
management experience and an effective method of administration, reflecting the general 
law of commodity economy. This is precisely as Lenin pointed out: “Turn all mankind's 
civilized achievemerts under the capitalist condition into socialist instruments.” 
Currently, comrades have many doubts about measures we have adopted while deepening 
economic structural eform. [paragraph continues! 
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They even worry “whether all this will shake people's belief in socialism.” They need 
have no doubts or worries. This is because we cannot lump together the methods of 
administration and management on the one hand, and the social and economic systems on 
the other. We cannot regard all capitalist methods of production, administration, and 
management as “instruments of exploitation of man by man.” 

Marx once said that enterprise management was also a type of labor, and that “as long 
as the function of this labor is not limited to exploiting that of others and, 
consequently, arises as a form of social labor, and as the integration and cooperation 
of many people for a common purpose, it has nothing to do with capital, just as it has 
nothing to do with capitalism once the capitalist cover of this form itself is 
smashed.” In other words, if we adopt, in an analytical and discriminative manner, the 
management experience, production and operating styles proven effective in capitalist 
commodity economic activities, they will not shake our fundamental economic system. 
Just as we have done in appropriately separating ownership and management authority in 
our enterprises, and making them socialist commodity producers and managers, neither 
forfeiting state ownership nor turning our plant directors into capitalists. least 
that very clear? 

Some people may question that, in the course of developing the commodity economy in the 
past few years, negative phenomena have appeared in society and in the economic 
sphere. ‘frankly, with the development of the commodity economy and the unfolding of 
competition among enterprises, improper competitive practices, including cultivating 
special connections, getting things done through pull, entertaining guests, giving 
presents, iavish wining and dining, and even giving and accepting bribes, have 
appeared. Even such corrupt ive phenomena as appropriation of public property for 
private use, benefiting oneself at public expense, and peverting justice for a bribe 
have also appeared. As far as enterprise operational behavior is concerned, such 
practices as smaller enterprises squeezing out larger ones, passing off inferior goods 
as high quality, and even speculation and profiteering still exist. All these 
phenomena must arouse our serious attention. However, these unhealthy trends in the 
sphere of commodity competition are mostly, in essence, noneconomic unfair competition, 
which are incompatible with the competition principles of the socialist commodity 
economy — equality, voluntary participation, and fairness. Many of these unhealthy 
trends reflect the backwardness, ignorance, and irrational characteristic of simple 
commodity production, or the primitive stage of the commodity economy. At the same 
time, these trends can be attributed to the poor res.rictive capacity of an undeveloped 
socialist commodity economy and an imperfect commodity economic system. This shows 
that, fundamentally speaking, if we are finally to solwe these problems at their social 
and economic roots, we must fully develop the socialist commodity economy and make it 
yield benefits at a rather higher level. As a matter of fact, in developing the 
commodity economy, we have not let things drift on their own. We can guarantee the 
sound operation of the socialist commodity economy as long as we rely on the guidance 
of state planning, employ the material power in the hands of the state, apply economic 
levers, such as pricing, taxation, and credits, enact economic legislation, and take 
the necessary administrative steps. Therefore we must not ignore the negative 
phenomena arising from the development of the commodity economy, nor should we worry 
too much, or “giving up eating for fear of choking,” thus shaking our resolve to 
promote the socialist commodity economy. 

It merits our attention that, in recent years, there has still existed a rightist 
interference, negating the socialist commodity economy. 
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A typical example of this is Wang Ruowang’s appeal for “makeup lessons on capitalise.” 
Be advertised everywhere that China's embarkation on « socialist road after the victory 
of the new democratic revolution was the “practice of taking the shortcut,” a “practice 
punished by history.” He talked such nonsense as: “Capitalist production style is 
precisely what China needs, and seeds urgentiy. This is a conclusion | have reached 
after analysis of long, historical experience ... We must take this step. We have 
jumped over it, but we may go back to take a makeup lesson.” Wang Ruowang said, very 
clearly, that he wanted “Cina to go back to take «4 makeup lesson” and adopt 
“capitalist production style” — namely, the systes of capitalists owning the means of 
production, plus the capitalist system of exploiting one’s surplus value. This isewe 
is indeed a “long, historical experience,” which has long been “analyzed.” After 
suming up the law of social development in modern China, Comr: se Mao Zedong clearly 
reached the conclusion: “Can we take the road of building a capitalist society under 
bourgeois dictatorship? This is certainly the road taken by European and American 
bourgeoisie, but neither the international sor domestic environment allows Ch‘na to 
take it.” Wang Ruowang’s absurdity if that he twists the defects and slip-up ~eused 
by old economic structure under the socialist system as innate defects of that system, 
and construes the process of reforming the old system and building .. sew as 4 negation 
of the socialist systems, instead of the self-perfection of that tem. He is 
completely wrong. We should unequivocally point owt that, although t. re are common 
laws of commodity economy existing between socialist and cupitalist come.ity economy, 
the two are essentially different. The capitalist commodity economy is founded on 
private ownership, with the objective of turning everything inte commodities and 
earning high profits for capitalists. In a capitalist commodity economy, anarchy in 
production inevitably brings about periodic economic crises. On the other hand, the 
socialist commodity economy is founded on public ownership, with the objective of 
satisfying the needs of society as a whole, developing the economy in a planned way, 
and achieving a common prosperity for all people. in short, the fundamental difference 
between socialist and capitalist commodity economy “lies in different ownerships, 
objectives of production and scopes of commodity relations; in whether exploiting 
classes exist or not, whether or not the working people are the masters, and whether or 
not the law of value can be consciously applied throughout society; not in whether « 
commodity economy exists or not, sor in whether or not the law of value works.” We 
should say that, to make a clear distinction beteen them and uphold the socialist 
principles and characteristics of the commodity economy is of great importance in 
taking a firm step towards developing such an economy. 

Our socialist commodity economy is still im ite initial stage. we still lack 
experience. Our knowledge will increase with practice. When the tree of life is 
evergreen, theories should mot be gray. The democratic and lively theoretical 
discussions at the recent symposium on commodity economy in Shanghai Municipality were 
heartening. la ibheoretical exploration, we should neither rashly describe different 
views as oss it ies, nor arbitrarily label them “liberalist.” Let us, % always, 
adhere to the principle of letting a hundred flowers bloom and a hundred scheols of 
thought contend, and push research on commodity economy theories forward to meet the 

daily changing demands in the course of practice. 
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ROUNDUP DISCUSSES GUANCDONC ECONOMIC PROBLEMS 

HK160643 Hong Kong ZHONGGUO KINWEN SHE in Chinese 0242 GMT 14 Apr 87 

[Roundup by reporter Kia Yin (1115 5419); “Guangdong Province Takes Positive Measures 
To Solve Problems Arising in Foreign Economic Activities 

rent]! Beijing, 14 Apr (ZHONCCUO KINWEN SHE) ~~ This reporter learned from the 
“Guangdong Provincial Exhibition om Results in Using Foreign Capital and Importing 
Technology,” which opened the other day, that as in other parts of the country, 
Guangdong Proviice as the most active, and with the most marked results, in foreign 
economic activities on the mainland of China, showed « downward trend in the oumber of 
foreign-funded projects and the amount of foreign capital introduced last year. There 
were drops of 44 percent and 27 percent respectively. 

The provincial department in charge attributed the basic cause of this to problems, 
such as the investment environment being not ideal enough, the lack of overall planning 
In regard to the direction guiding foreign businesemen's investment, too uch hardware 
being included in imported technology, the poor quality of operating personnel, and so 
forth. 

Zhang Lie, vice chairman of the Guangdong Provincial Committee on Foreign Economic 
Relations and Trade said to this reporter: Guangdong has spent a total of $3.5 billion 
importing technology in the past 7 years with software accounting for several percent, 
while software was still being relied upon to increase the capacity for earning foreign 
exchange from exports. This year, the whole province hae begun to pay attention to 
importing software in the technological field. Meanwhile, an effort was made to avoid 
repeating imports of the same equipment. 

Actually, since June last year, Guangdong Province has started strengthening unified 
coordination and planning concerning the province's use of foreign capital in importing 
projects. 

With regard to the fact that 90 percent of foreign capital put to use in the past 7 
years has come from the areas of Hong Kong and Macao, Guangdong Province as made « 
point of strengthening economic and trade links with developed European and American 
countries to expand the market for export products and increase the sources of funds 
and advanced technology. Since the beginning of this year, the two cities of Foshan 
and Jiangmen have successively held trade exhibitions in the United States and heave 
concluded transactions worth $25 ten and $10 million or more respectively. 
Guangdong Province will this year aleo hold similar trade exhibitions in Canada, the 
Federal Republic of Germany, the United States, Japan, and other countries Meanwhile, 
investigation and sales promotion groups will be sent to most countries in Europe. 

Guangdong Province this year will continue making efforts in energy, transportation, 
telecomunications, end other fields, to catch up with the ever growing demand in the 
opening up campaign. it was learned that No's | and 2 generating unite of the Shajiao 
Power Plant (8 Site) in Dongguan, « Chinese-foreign cooperative venture, will be 
commissioned in a grid during the last part of April and mid-July respectively. 
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The total installed capacity of these two units reaches 700,000 kilowatts, with an 
annual electricity output of 3.6 billion kilowatt-hour units, accounting for one-sixth 
of the current total electricity output of Guangdong. The first 200,000-kilowatt unit 
of the Shajiso Power Fiant (A Site) started generating electricity in a grid in 
mid-March. The other two units will be put into production next year, and the year 
after respectively. After completion of expansion work next year, the Huangpu Power 
Plant in Guangehou will increase its power production by 300,000 kilowatts. In 
addition, small power plants launched by various cities and counties will this year 
boost power production capacity by | million-odd kilowatts in all. Before the Daya 
Nuclear FPlent goes into operation, the operation of these power plants will help 
relieve the tight electricity supply situation in Guangdong. 

The Guangehou Civil Aviation Bureau will this year import three large Boeing 757 
aircraft. Meanwhile, it will start building Chima’s largest aircraft maintenance 
base. This plan will raise civil transportation capacity by percent and 41 allow 
an increase in the daily use of Boeing planes. 

Guangdong, with an existing network of highways and water routes leading in all 
directions, will also this year work on building the Guangehou-Foshen and 
Guangthou-Shenzhen expressways, and on establishing porte for waterways with direct 
access from Guanghai in Taishan, and from Rongqi in Shunde, to Hong Kong. It will also 
upgrade the main highways throughout the province from the current third grade standard 
to the second grade. 

The newly added telecommunications capacity in Guangdong during the past few years has 
exceeded the combined total in the past II years. But the province, with over 400,000 
telephone sets (with extensions) in operation at present, still cannot satisfy consumer 
demand. For this reason, Guangdong Province will this year raise funds through various 
channels setting up 150,000 more automatic telephones, with the emphasis on their 
distribution in open cities and the Pearl River Delta area. In Guangzhou City, the 
number of telephones will be increased from 60,000 to 100,000. In Shantow City, 25,000 
program-controlled telephones will also be set up. In addition, om the basis of the 
existing 3,000 limes leading to Hong Kong, the Guangehou-long Kong Optical Fiber Cable 
Project is expected to be completed and put into operation by the end of next year. 

HENAN LEADERS ATTEND OPENING OF CPPCC SESSION 

HK260147 Zhengthou Henan Provincial Service in Mandarin 2200 GMT 27 Apr 8&7 

[Excerpts] The fifth session of the fifth Henan provincial CPPCC opened in Zhengzhou 
on 27 April. (passage omitted) The opening ceremony was attended by leading comrades 
of the party, government, and Army in the province Yang Kizong, Liu Zhengwei, He 

„ Thao Di, Lin Yinghai, Zhan Jingwu, Thang Shude, Guo Tan, Yue Kiaoxia, Ma 
Ruihusa, Lin Kieo, Ji Sannin, Wu Shaokui, Ding Shi, Guo Peijun, Fan Lian, Hu Tiyun, and 

fu Tingji. (passage omitted! 

Vice Chairman Ren Fangqiu of the provincial CPPCC delivered a report on the work of the 
provincial CPPCC Standing Committee. [passage omitted! 
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On the work of the coming year, Ren Fanggiu said that the provincia] CPPCC should 

actively organize and stimulate its members and people of all circles to continue to 
study and implement the spirit of relevant documents sad leaders’ speeches, fully 

understand and correctly implement the line, principles, and policies since the id 

Plenary Session of the IIe CPC Central Committee, unswervingly uphold the four 
cardinal principles, play an active part in the struggle against bourgeois 
liberalization, and spontaneously preserve and develop the political situation of 
stable unity. [passage omitted) 

CENTRAL PROPAGANDA OFFICIAL ON STUDY OF TWO BOOKS 

HK280149 Zhengzhou Henan Provincial Service in Mandarin 2200 GMT 27 Apr 8/7 

[Text] According to HENAN RIBAO, special-topic lectures for provincial-level leading 

cadres ou the study of the books “Uphold the Four Cardinal Principles and Oppose 
Bourgeois Liberalization” and “Build Socialism With Chinese Characteristics” commenced 
in Zhengzhou on 27 April. The first lecture, held in the meeting room of the 
provincial People's Congress Standing Committee, was given by Lu Zhichao, director of 

the Theoretical Bureau of the CPC Central Committee Propaganda Department. This 

lecture was a guidance report on the study of the two books. 

In his report, Comrade Lu Zhichao said that, in a word, study of these two books is 

aimed at gaining a complete and correct understanding of the line since the d Plenary 
Session of the llth CPC Central Committee. This line has two basic points: Uphold the 
four cardinal principles; and preserve in reform, ovening up, and invigoration. 

Provincial party committee Secretary Lag KXizong also spoke on the importance of 

studying the two books and on how to ensure that study is done well. He stressed that 

the provincial-level leading cadres must take the lead in study and provide good 
guidance for study by cadres throughout the province. No matter how busy with work 
they are, the cadres at all levels must set aside time for studying these two books. 
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BEIJING'S LI XIMING SPEAKS ON SCIENTIFIC WORK 

SK282250 Beijing BEIJING RIBAO in Chinese 18 Apr 87 p | 

{Text] Adhere to the four cardinal principles; continue to implement the principle of 
serving the capital's economic construction, urban construction, and urban management; 
and strive to make greater strides for deepening reform, developing cooperation, 
promoting the combination between science ad technology and the economy, expanding 
international cooperation and technological exports, and strengthening spiritual 
civilization on the scientific and technological front. This is the overall 
requirement for this year's scientific and technological work set forth by the 
municipal party committee and the municipal government at yesterday's municipal 
scientific and technological work conference. 

Last year was a year in which the municipal scientific and technological front 
persistently deepened reform as well as one when scientific and technological workers 
reaped greater harvests through further widening field of vision and starting to serve 
urban construction and management while serving the urban and rural economic 

construction. Development was made in the range and quality of the municipality's 
scientific and technological structural reform. A new situation in the scientific and 
technological work of districts and counties has emerged. A total of 193 projects 
covered in the “spark plan“ were completed. The capital further brought into play its 
advantage of having science professionals and technicians. New situations of 
enthusiastically pioneering ways for undertaking internationally scientific and 
technological cooperation and bringing in intellectuals from abroad emerged. A sew 
pattern of making scientific and technological work serve the municipality has taken 
shape. At present, we should place scientific and technological work on the main 

agenda for economic construction. Simultaneously, the scientific and technological 
front should regard it as its basic guiding ideology and strategic task. 

The major points of this year’s scientific and technological work are as follows: 

First, continue to deepen scientific and technological structural reform. This year we 
should emphatically implement the important documents issued by the State Council 
recently, including “Several Regulations on Further Promoting Scientific and 
Technological Structural Reform” and “Regulations on Encouraging Scientific Research an 
Design Units To Join Large and Medium-Sized Enterprises;" vigorously develop lateral 
cooperation between scientific research and production units; and enthusiastically and 
steadily encourage scientific research organizations to join enterprises and enterprise 
groups. Scientific research organizations under the jurisdiction of the muncipality 
should comprehensively carry out the director responsibility system and the systcn of 
directors responsibility for fulfilling fixed targets during their terms of office. We 
should further relax the restrictions of policies toward science professionals and 
technicians and soften management over them. We should accelerate the pace of the 
rural scientific and technological structural reform. Great support and assistance 
must be given to collectively- and individually-owned technology-industry~-t rade 
scientific and technological organizations that emerged in the course of reform with 

major tasks for scientific research, technological development, technological 
consultation, technological service, and application and populorization of scientific 

and technological findings. 

Second, while continuing to implement the principle of serving the capital s economic 

construction, urban construction, and urban management, we should place stress on 

grasping two plans for vitalizing industry. [peragraph continues] 
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On implementation of the spark plan, this year we shoud consolidate existing 

achievements, fulfill the overall arrangements covered in the plan, and create 

conditions for “setting the prairie ablaze.” While arranging the spark plan for the 
Seventh 5-Year Plan period, we should pay special attention to the timely arrangement 

of technological reserves for the Eighth 5-Year Plan period. Recently, the municipal 
government decided to work out a plan for vitalizing industry. That is, during the 
mext 5 years, the gunicipality should take 10 key developing trades as major 

battlefields; set up and develop 100 organizations linking scientific research with 
production; assimilate, develop, and popularize 1,000 key technologies which are 
urgently needed by production; develop and produce 10,000 readily marketable new 

products. 

Third, adhere to the four cardinal principles and strengthen socialist spiritual 

civilization on scientific and technological front. The vast number of Communist Party 
members in scientific and technological administrative departments and scientific 
research units thhroughout the municipality should understand the consistency of 

adherence to the tour cardinal principles and persistence in reform, opening up to the 

outside world, and economic invigoration to further have firm belief in communist 

ideals and the superiority of the socialist system and to better play their exemplary 
vanguard role in the capital's two civilizations. The conference also urged the vast 
number of scientific and technological workers to earnestly practice what they 

advocate, to play an exemplary role in observing the “rules for ethics of the capital's 

scientific and technological workers” formulated at the second session of the third 

municipal Scientific and Technological Association, and to make efforts to promote the 
implementaion of these rules. 

Li Kiming, secretary of the municipal party committee, made a speech at tie conference. 

On behalf of the municipal party committee and the municipal government, he expressed 

thanks to science professionals and technicians tor their contributions to the 

capital’s economic construction and urban management, and extended thanks and regards 
to the science professionals and technicians of the central scientific research units 

and institutions of higher learning in Beijing who have enthusiastically made efforts 

to support the work of Beijing Municipality. 

Li KXiming said: Scientific and technological structural reform is of great 

Significance. If the scientific and technological structure is not reformed, it will 

be difficult to bring the scientific and technological forces into play and it is 

impossible to make the best use of skilled persons and materials. However, we must 
make great efforts in order to really achieve reform. 

In his speech, Li Ximing also stressed: The scientific and technological front should 
strengthen socialist spiritual civilization; foster the thinking of self-reliance and 

arduous struggle; eliminate the practices of being jealous of other people's talent and 

ability, sectarian bias, and mutual blockade; ideologically made itself suit the 

demands of reform; and arouse each and every scientific and technological worker's 

enthusiasm for making concerted efforts to score greater achieve~wents in the mew year. 

The conference was presided over bw Zhang Jianmin, vice mayor of the municpality. Lu 

Yucheng, Standing Committee member of the municipal party committe: and chairman of the 

municipal Scientific and Technological Commission. 
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HEILONGJIANG CPPCC STANDING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD 

$K290338 Harbin Heilongjiang Provincial Service in Mandarin 2100 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Text] The 2lst Standing Committee meeting of the Sth provincial CPPCC Committee was 
held in Harbin on 27-28 April. The Standing Committee meeting relayed the guidelines 
of the Fifth Session of the Sixth NPC and the Fifth Session of the Sixth National CPPCC 
Committee. Wang Zhao, chairman of the provincial CPPCC Committee, and Bao Zong, Li He, 
Yang Zirong, Wang Weizhi, Guo Shouchang, Li Min, Fu Shiying, Hong Jing, and Ma Xinquan, 
vice chairmen, attended tive meeting. 

Comrade Wang Zhao gave a speech at the meeting. lle said: Grasping the two major 
matters of increasing production, practicing economy, increasing revenues and reducing 
expenditures and conducting intensive reforms in the economic field and of upholding 
the four cardinal principles and opposing bourgeois liberalism in the political field 
is of great practical and profound historical significance in realizing our country's 
socialist modernization objectives and strengthening the country's economic strength. 
The CPPCC organizations at all levels and the CPPCC committee members throughout the 
province should realistically perform their work around these two major matters. 

JILIN'S GAO DI MEETS ADVANCED COMMERCIAL PERSONNEL 

$K250725 Changchun Jilin Provincial Service in Mandarin 0930 GMT 24 Apr 87 

[Text] This afternoon at the provincial guesthouse, Gao Di, secretary of the 
provincial party committee, and Gao Dezhan, provincial governor, cordially met with 
representatives of our province who had returned from the national conference to 
commend the advanced collectives and advanced workers of industrial and commercial 
administrative departments. 

Working on the forefront of industrial and commercial administration, the 

representatives were four persons from advanced collectives, including the Erdaohezi 
branch of the Changchun City Industrial and Commercial Wiministrative Bureau, and 13 
advanced workers, including (Zheng Shushan), director of the Qianan market 
administrative station in Qianan County. hey have achieved outstanding results in 

strengthening market administration, making the markets thrive, dealing blows to 
activities of buying up goods and reselling them at a profit, and to profiteering and 
speculation, thus safeguarding the proper business of enterprises and protecting the 
interests of the masses of consumers over the past few years. 

LIAONING'S QUAN SHUREN SPEAKS TO MODEL WORKERS 

$K260620 Shenyang Liaoning Provincial Service in Mandarin 2100 GMT 25 Apr 87 

[Text] The Liaoning provincial rally to commend advanced collectives and model 
workers, which is convened every other year, was held in Shenyang's Liaoning People's 

Theater this morning. 
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Among the heroic and exemplary people from all fronts of the province are veteran model 
workers who have worked diligently for several decades as well as new outstanding 
workers brave in reform; workers, peasants, and service personnel working on the 
forefront of production; as well as writers, people's teachers, doctors, athletes, and 
public security cadres and policemen working vigorously in the realm of the 
superstructure, and entrepreneurs brave in making progress as well as retired personnel 
who are still contributing their remaining energy. What is particularly worth 
mentioning is that a group of contract workers has entered the rauks of model workers 
for the first time. 

Attending the rally were Guo Feng, former secretary of the Liaoning Provincial CPC 
Committee; leading comrades of the provincial party committee, Advisory Commission, 
People's Congress, government and CPPCC Committee, including Quan Shuren, Li Changchun, 
Sun Qi, Chen Suzhi, Zhu Jiazhen, Hu Yimin, Zhang Zhengde, Wang Guangzhong, Zuo Kun, Xu 
Shaofu, and Chen Enfeng; and leading comrades of the Shenyang Military Region and 
Liaoning Provincial Military District, including Fang Zuqi, Wang Youhan, and Liu 
Dongfan; and responsible comrades of relevant departments. At 0830 the rally opened 
amid solemn playing of the national anthem. Vice Governor Zuo Kun gave an opening 
speech. Quan Shuren, secretary of the provincial party committee, spoke. 

[Begin recording) [Quan Shuren] Comrades, first let me extend wan) congratulations to 
this rally on behalf of the provincial party committee and government, and highest 
respects to all the delegates to this rally and, through them, to the advanced 
collectives and model workers on all fronts throughout the province. Attending this 
rally are outstanding representatives of the advanced collectives and model workers on 
all fronts of the province. You have scored outstanding achievements in building the 
socialist two civilizations that are praised by the party and the people, and have made 
remarkable contributions to the development of Liaoning. Your advanced ideas and 
exemplary deeds are inspiring and encouraging the people throughout the province to 
advance bravely to develop undertakings for socialist modernization. [recording fades 
out | 

Comrade Quan Shuren said: At present, the entire economic situation of the province is 
good. However, problems meritirg our attention still exist. The cost of comparable 
products generally exceeds the budget, some products are unsalable, the deficits of 
loss-making enterprises are greater than in the corresponding period of last year, and 
profits and taxes turned over to the state have declined. What should be particularly 
pointed out is that in the campaign to increase production, practice economy, raise 
revenues, and reduce expenditures, expenditures have increased too greatly and, in 
particular, administrative spending and institutional purchases have risen 
continuously, and consumption funds have continued to grow. This situation, if not 
checked conscientiously, will affect the sustained and stable development of the entire 
national economy. 

Comrade Quan Shuren called on the masses of party and CYL members throughout the 
province, leading cadres at all levels, model workers, and advanced persons to set an 
example in working diligently, be industrious and frugal, exert vigorous efforts to 
make the country prosperous, and struggle ceaselessly against all corrupt tendencies of 
extravagance and waste, so that the campaign to increase production, practice economy, 
raise revenues, and reduce expenditures can be launched and continued in a 
down-to-earth wanne 

(Zhao Chengshun), who was named as a national model worker recently by the State 
Council, and (Chen Yugui) and (Peng Wenguang), special-grade model workers of the 
province, introduced their experiences at the rally. Their advanced ideas and 
exemplary deeds won the warm applause of the attendants. 
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Vice Governor Zuo Kun announced the provincial government's decision on naming 140 

advanced collectives, 30 special-grade model workers, and 8383 model workers. Guo 
Feng, Quan Shuren, Li Changchun presented commendatory certificates, honor 
certificates, and prizes to representatives of advanced collectives, and model 
workers. The rally also adopted a letter of proposal to all people of the province 
entitled “Grasp Well the Two Major Tasks, Build the Two Civilizations, and Make New 
Contributions to the Development of Liaoning.” 

LIAONING SECRETARY SPEAKS ON SPRING FARMING IN TIELING 

SK282221 Shenyang Liaoning Provincial Service in Mandarin 2100 GMT 28 Apr 87 

[Text] Recently, Comrade Quan Shuren, secretary of the provincial party committee, led 
responsible comrades of departments concerned to visit Tieling City's townships, towns, 
villages and households to acquaint themselves with the spring farming situation. They 
analyzed the situation and solved problems together with local cadres at various 
levels, and worked out measures to step up spring sowing, ensure a number grain 
harvest, and promote the overall development of the rural economy. Comrade Quan Shuren 

pointed out: The focus of the current rural work of the province is first to 

concentrate efforts on spring farming while combating natural disasters. Leading 
persons at all levels should fully understand the rigorous situation in spring farming 
and avoid unrealistic optimism. The more spring farming draws to an end, the more we 
should refrain from slackness in efforts. We should make the best use of this valuable 
period, and mobilize forces from all sources of society, and adopt effective measures 
to make sure that every piece of land in every village and household in the right 
season. Leading persons and relevant departments should conduct conscientious 

inspections, give different guidance based on different situations, grasp well the weak 
links, do a good job in service work, and assist poverty-stricken townships, villages 
and households on a priority basis. Comrade Quan Shuren said: The focus of the 
present work is to implement the policy on material supplies to grain households. We 
should enable grain growers to benefit from it, and, through such measures as 

accounting make them realize the actual benefit they gain from party policies. We 
should use policies to boost their enthusiasm and urge them to sign purchasing 
contracts on their own accord. 

Second, ve should also pay attention to other measures for ensuring good harvests this 

year and in the future. We should restore flood-damaged projects as soon as possible, 

dredge irrigation ditches, rush to repair dangerous works and sections of dikes, 
examine and keep irrigation and drainage equipment in good repair, and improve various 

facilities. With regard to key projects, relevant departments of the province and the 

city should formulate plans and organize forces to implement them as soon as possible. 

They should learn from the experiences and lessons of the previous years and get 

through the flooding season safely. 

Third, while paying attention to agriculture and grain production, we should never 

slacken efforts in diverse undertakings. We should greatly expand township enterprises 
and develop the rural economy in a comprehensive manner. In our efforts to 

conscientiously carry out the policy of never siackening grain production while 

actively developing diverse undertakings, we should protect the people's enthusiasm for 

grain production and guard against one-crop farming, and destroying forest to reclaim 

the land to the harm of the ecological balance. We should make the best use of local 

resources to emphatically develop diverse production that needs little investment, 

yields quick results, can be undertaken by every household, and directly benefits the 
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NEW CABINET MINISTERS HOLD PRESS CONFERENCE 

0W290301 Taipei CNA in English 0233 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text] Taipei, April 29 (CNA) -- Six newly appointed cabinet members spoke to some 40 
local and foreign journalists on how they are planning their future work at a press 
conference in Taipei Tuesday. 

The six newly appointed officials, including Foreign Minister Ding Mou-shih, Defense 
Minister Cheng Wei-yuan, Communications Minister Kuo Nam-hung, Chairman Chang Kuo-yng 
of the Vocational Assistance Commission for Retired Servicemen [VACRS], Chairman John 
C. Kuan of the National Youth Commission, and Director-General Shaw Yu-ming of the 
Government Information Office [GIO], indicated that they will respect the suggestions 
of experts and professionals, take initiatives in identifying problems and cooperate 
closely with other agencies to enhance organizational efficiency. 

Ding Mou-shih said the Foreign Ministry will be more active and flexible in promoting 
relations with other countries and in upgrading the Republic of China's [ROC] 
international status without violating the nation's basic anti-communist policy and the 
policy of remaining in the democratic camp. 

The Foreign Ministry will also do its best to mainta‘a the ROC's rights and interests 
in international organizations and will help foreigners better understand the Roc 
situation and stand. 

Strengthening substantive relations with the United States will remain the focus of ROC 
diplomatic work, Ding said, noting that the American people have reached a consensus 
that the China issue should be left to be resolved by the Chinese people themselves. 

Referring to guidelines for GIO's future work, Shaw Yu-ming said he always believes 
that people have the right to know the truth and that honesty is the best policy. 

GIO will refrain from reporting only good news and will continue to strengthen its role 
as a linking bridge for communicating between the people and the government. While 
introducing the Government's policies to the people, GIO will also fully reflect public 
opinion to the government so it may improve its policies, Shaw said. 

In order to safeguard national security and social order, the Defense Ministry will 
carry on with its present policies of building an elite force and of strengthening 
research and development in defense technologies in cooperation with the private 
sector, Defense Minister Cheng Wei-yuan said. 

New VACRS Chairman Chang Kuo-ying pledged to improve service for retired servicemen and 
to pool the strength of all retired servicemen in promoting national development and 
maintaining social stability of the sound basis established by his predecessors. 

John C. Kuan said he will ask the National Youth Commission to strengthen contact with 
industrial and commercial sectors in order to seek more employment opportunities for 
college graduates and to assist young men and women in fulfilling their ideas and 
pursuing self-development. 
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Communications Minister Kuo Nan-huang said he will combine his professional knowledge 
with the work experience of communications officials in a joint effort to push the 
modernization of the nation’s communications facilities and services. The 
Communications Ministry will also strengthen its contacts with both the general public 
and academic circles and will engage more technical advisors to allow itself to improve 
its work. 

Ding Mou-shih On Foreign Policy 

OW281025 Taipei CNA in English 0936 GMT 28 Apr 87 

(Text]! Taipei, April 28 (CNA) -- Republic of China's Foreign Minister-Designate Ding 
Mou-shih said Tuesday morning that the Foreign Ministry will be more active and 
flexible in raising the ROC’s international standing and improving relations with other 
countries. 

Ding said at a news conference that the country will not change its basic 
anti-Communist policy and the policy of remaining in the Free World camp nor will it 
contact or negotiate with the Chinese Communists. 

Ding said that the country will continue to solidify its friendly ties with the 23 
countcies with which it maintains diplomatic ties. The country also has economic, 
trade, cultural, scientific and technological ties with some 140 countries throughout 
the world. 

Ding said that the country, which is regarded as the iSth largest trading country in 

the world, has 87 trade offices abroad, including 29 in countries that have diplomatic 
ties with the ROC and 58 in countries that do not. 

Ding also said that 6,679 foreign guests from 77 countries visited the ROC last year, 
and many were impressed with the progress the country has made. More foreign guests 
from economic, trade, cultural, scientific and journalistic circles wail be invited to 
visit the ROC so as to improve its relations with other countries. 

Talking about Sino-American ties, Ding said that they are still the cornerstone of the 
Country's foreign relations. The substantive ties between the two countries continue 
to grow; so do mutual trust and cooperation, he said. 

Ding said that, concerning the China problem, the United States maintains that it 

should be solved by the people on both sides of the Taiwan Straits themselves, and the 
U.S. will mot interfere in the matter. 

Ding also urged more efforts be made to solve the problem of the trade gap between the 
two countries in order to stave off protectionism in the U.S. 
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